1. Do you currently have a valid driver's license?

		Ger	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DE	MB					DE	M A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54		<hs< th=""><th></th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>media-</th><th>media- Weekly/few</th><th></th><th>media-Never</th><th></th><th>times</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>internet- Never</th><th>networking sites-</th><th></th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>		Post Sec	Univ Grad	media-	media- Weekly/few		media-Never		times	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	internet- Never	networking sites-		networking sites-About	networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	I	J	K	L	М	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1318	659	659	1318	-		72	211	519	516	596	272	222	228	1237	61	6	14	994	168	68	88	644	335	339
Weighted	1318	657	661	1318	-	-	72	216	519	511	594	273	219	232	1237	60	6	14	996	166	66	89	642	336	340
Yes	1014	536	477	1014	-	-	30	160	391	433	451	211	175	177	956	45	6	6	769	134	50	61	494	270	250
	77%	82%	72%	77%	-	-	41%	74%	75%	85%	76%	77%	80%	76%	77%	76%	100%	42%	77%	80%	75%	69%	77%	80%	73%
		В					•	F	F	FGH							**	**		U		•		X	
No	304	121	184	304		-	42	56	129	78	143	62	44	55	282	14	-	8	228	33	16	28	148	66	90
	23%	18%	28%	23%		-	59%	26%	25%	15%	24%	23%	20%	24%	23%	24%	-	58%	23%	20%	25%	31%	23%	20%	27%
			A				GHI*		1								**	**				S*			W

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Jable of Contents

2. Over the past 3 years, have you served as the designated driver for your friends and/or family...

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DE	M B					D	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th></th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th></th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>networking sites- Weekly/few</th><th>sites-About</th><th>networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day		Use social media- About once a month / few times a month				Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month		Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	networking sites- Weekly/few	sites-About	networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	I	J	K	L	М	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	٧	W	Х
Base: Have A Valid Driver's License	1010	537	473	1010			30	156	388	436	451	209	176	174	952	46	6	6	765	134	51	60	494	268	248
Weighted	1014	536	477	1014	-	-	30	160	391	433	451	211	175	177	956	45	6	6	769	134	50	61	494	270	250
All of the time	214	142	72	214	-	-	12	22	86	94	130	41	24	20	190	18	5	1	156	43	6	9	131	43	41
	21%	26%	15%	21%	-	-	39%	14%	22%	22%	29%	19%	14%	11%	20%	41%	73%	16%	20%	32%	12%	14%	26%	16%	16%
		В					**		G	G	KLM	M				N*	**	**		RTU		•	WX		
Sometimes	581	285	296	581	-	-	13	91	226	250	244	121	110	106	553	23	2	3	450	67	28	36	287	158	136
	57%	53%	62%	57%		-	45%	57%	58%	58%	54%	57%	63%	60%	58%	51%	27%	52%	59%	50%	56%	59%	58%	59%	54%
			A				••						J				**	**				•			
Never	218	109	109	218		-	5	46	79	89	77	49	41	52	213	4	-	2	162	24	16	16	76	69	73
	22%	20%	23%	22%		-	16%	29%	20%	20%	17%	23%	23%	29%	22%	8%	-	33%	21%	18%	32%	27%	15%	25%	29%
							••	HI						1	0		**	**			S*	•		V	V

- Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)

Column Means: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

3. Over the past 3 years, please estimate the total number of times you've personally served as the designated driver for your friends and/or family.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DEI	ИΒ					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th></th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly			Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-		25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted	795	427	368	795		-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
1	59	33	26	59	-	-	2	8	22	26	21	18	5	15	48	9	1	-	34	14	2	8	21	11	26
	7%	8%	7%	7%	-	-	8%	7%	7%	8%	6%	11%	4%	12%	7%	23%	14%	-	6%	13%	7%	18%	5%	6%	15%
							••					JL		JL		N*	**	**		R	*	R*			VW
2	82	48	34	82	-	-	3	10	34	35	33	11	14	24	78	2	1	-	61	12	3	6	34	21	27
	10%	11%	9%	10%		-	13%	9%	11%	10%	9%	7%	11%	19%	11%	4%	23%	**	10%	11%	8%	13%	8%	11%	15%
2	75	36	39	75			5		20	25	28	23		JK 10	73	-	1		62	7	-	3	40	24	V 14
3	75 9%	8%	11%	75 9%	- :	-	18%	5%	30 9%	35 10%	7%	14%	14 11%	8%	10%	2%	13%	- :	10%	6%	10%	6%	10%	21 10%	8%
	370	0,0	2270	5,0			**	370	570	1070	7,0	J	11/0	0,0	1070	*	**	**	1070	0,0	*	•	1070	20/0	0,0
4	37	19	18	37	-	-	2	5	19	11	18	5	5	9	35	1		1	24	6	2	5	17	7	13
	5%	5%	5%	5%	-	-	10%	4%	6%	3%	5%	3%	4%	7%	5%	3%	-	30%	4%	6%	5%	10%	4%	4%	7%
							••										**	**				•			
5	109	53	56	109	-	-	3	15	43	49	40	25	25	19	100	8	1		83	16	8	2	54	32	24
	14%	12%	15%	14%	-	-	11%	13%	14%	14%	11%	16%	19%	15%	13%	20%	13%	**	14%	15%	23%	4%	13%	16%	13%
	400			400									J		***						U*		400	=0	
6 - 10	192 24%	97 23%	95 26%	192 24%	-	-	1 4%	28 25%	67 21%	96 28%	94 25%	39 24%	34 25%	25 20%	186 25%	13%	1 14%	-	155 26%	17 15%	8 22%	13 28%	103 25%	50 25%	38 22%
	2470	2570	20%	2470	-		470	2370	2170	2070	2370	2470	2370	20%	2370	1570	1470	**	20% S	1370	2270 *	2070	2370	2370	2270
11 - 20	114	62	52	114	-		3	20	51	40	61	19	20	14	108	4		2	87	15	5	6	68	26	20
	14%	14%	14%	14%	-	-	11%	18%	16%	12%	16%	11%	15%	11%	15%	10%	-	46%	14%	14%	16%	13%	16%	13%	11%
							**										**	**			*	•			
21-30	44	27	18	44	-	-	4	6	18	17	24	10	7	3	40	4	-	1	32	9	1	2	25	13	7
	6%	6%	5%	6%	-	-	14%	5%	6%	5%	6%	6%	5%	2%	5%	9%	-	23%	5%	8%	3%	4%	6%	6%	4%
							**										**	**				•			
31-40	14	8	6	14			-	3	3	8	9	2	2	2	11	3	-	-	8	4	1	1	9	3	2
	2%	2%	2%	2%			••	3%	1%	2%	2%	1%	1%	1%	2%	7% N*	**	**	1%	3%	3%	2%	2%	2%	1%
41-50	28	19	9	28			1	4	8	14	18	3	4	4	27	1			26	2			18	7	4
-1130	4%	4%	3%	4%		-	4%	4%	3%	4%	5%	2%	3%	3%	4%	2%			4%	2%	-	-	4%	3%	2%
							••										**	**				•			
More than 50	42	25	16	42	-	-	2	8	19	13	29	8	4	1	37	3	1	-	32	8	1	1	29	10	3
	5%	6%	4%	5%	-	-	7%	7%	6%	4%	8%	5%	3%	1%	5%	7%	22%		5%	7%	4%	2%	7%	5%	2%
							••				M	M				•	**	**				٠	Х		
Summary	40.0		46.0	40.0			06.5				25	44.0	47.0		47.0		60.0	40.0	47.0	200	22.5	40.0	00.0	20.4	44.0
Mean	19.3	21.3	16.9	19.3	-	-	36.5	21.4	22.5	14.4	25 M	14.9	17.8	9.1	17.8	37.8 N*	69.3	15.6	17.8	26.6	32.6	10.3	20.8	20.1	14.6
Std. Dev.	57.13	56.99	57.27	57.13	-		114.58	46.04	75.76	26.01	69.69	32.9	64.16	15.55	45.61	150.57	133.6	8.89	40.2	98.86	124.22	21.22	41.91	66.63	74.21
Std. Err.	2.03	2.76	3.01	2.03			22.92	4.39	4.31	1.4	3.61	2.59	5.52	1.41	1.68	23.23	54.54	4.44	1.64	9.43	21	3.16	2.06	4.72	5.59
		_		_					_		10	5.3			_		4.1	20	_	5.3	-	5.2	10		
Median	7	7	6	7			4.8	7.3	7	6			6	5	7	5			7		5			6	5

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/C/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Bass: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/C/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)
Table of Contents

4_1. [Being a designated driver is the responsible thing to do

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DE	1 B					DE	M A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted Being a designated driver is the responsible thing to do.	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Strongly agree	543 68%	270 63%	273 74%	543 68%	-	-	13 54%	82 72%	213 68%	235 68%	246 66%	99 61%	104 77%	94 75% K	527 71%	12 29%	3 50% **	1 23%	430 71%	60 54%	22 64%	31 70%	275 66%	147 73%	121 69%
Somewhat agree	219 28%	135 32% B	84 23%	219 28%	:	-	9 35%	30 27%	85 27%	95 28%	105 28%	54 33%	29 22%	30 24%	197 26%	19 47% N*	1 13%	2 46%	159 26%	37 34%	11 33% *	11 25%	118 28%	51 25%	50 28%
omewhat disagree	28 4%	20 5%	8 2%	28 4%	:	-	3 11%	1 1%	12 4%	12 4%	18 5%	7 5%	1 1%	1 1%	15 2%	9 22% N*	2 36%	1 30%	13 2%	13 12%	1 3% *	1 3%	19 5%	3 2%	5 3%
trongly disagree	5 1%	2	3 1%	5 1%	:			1 1%	2 1%	2 1%	4 1%	1 1%		-	4 1%	1 2%	-	-	3 1%	1 1%	-	1 2%	5 1%	:	:
ummary																									
op2Box (Agree)	762 96%	406 95%	357 97%	762 96%	:	-	22 89%	112 98%	298 96%	330 96%	351 94%	153 95%	133 99%	124 99%	724 97% O	31 76% *	4 64% **	3 70% **	590 97%	97 88%	33 97% *	43 95%	393 94%	198 98% V	171 97%
.ow2Box (Disagree)	33 4%	22 5%	11 3%	33 4%	:	-	3 11%	2 2%	14 4%	15 4%	23 6% LM	8 5%	1 1%	1 1%	19 3%	10 24%	2 36%	30%	16 3%	14 12%	1 3%	2 5%	25 6% W	3 2%	5 3%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_2. [When I am a designated driver, it's because I want to protect my friends

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DE	1 B					DI	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>networking sites- Weekly/few</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	networking sites- Weekly/few	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted When I am a designated driver, it's because I want to protect my friends.	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Strongly agree	471 59%	230 54%	242 66%	471 59%	-		12 46%	72 63%	193 62%	195 57%	230 61%	88 55%	82 61%	71 56%	457 61%	10 25%	3 50%	1 23%	379 63%	49 44%	17 51%	26 58%	254 61%	124 61%	94 53%
Somewhat agree	271 34%	170 40% B	101 27%	271 34%	:	-	13 50%	34 30%	101 32%	123 36%	125 33%	59 36%	42 31%	46 37%	241 32%	24 58% N*	3 50%	3 77%	192 32%	52 47%	13 38% *	15 33%	137 33%	67 33%	67 38%
Somewhat disagree	41 5%	22 5%	20 5%	41 5%	:	-	1 4%	6 5%	12 4%	23 7%	12 3%	13 8%	9 7%	7 6%	35 5%	7 16% N*	-	-	26 4%	8 7%	4 12%	3 7%	21 5%	10 5%	11 6%
itrongly disagree	11 1%	6 1%	6 2%	11 1%	:		-	2 2%	6 2%	3 1%	7 2%	2 1%	1 1%	2 1%	10 1%	1 2%	-	-	8 1%	2 2%	-	1 2%	5 1%	1	5 3%
iummary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	743 93%	400 94%	343 93%	743 93%	:	-	24 96%	106 93%	295 94%	318 92%	355 95%	147 91%	124 93%	116 93%	698 94%	34 82% *	6 100%	4 100%	572 94%	100 91%	30 88% *	41 91%	391 94%	191 95%	161 91%
ow2Box (Disagree)	53 7%	27 6%	25 7%	53 7%	:	:	1 4%	8 7%	18 6%	26 8%	19 5%	14 9%	10 7%	9 7%	45 6%	7 18%	-		35 6%	10 9%	4 12%	4 9%	26 6%	11 5%	16 9%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_3. [When I am a designated driver, it's because I want to protect my community.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DE	ИΒ					D	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>нs</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few</th><th>Use social</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	нs	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few	Use social	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted When I am a designated driver, it's because I want to protect my community.	795	427	368	795		-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Strongly agree	347 44%	169 40%	178 48% A	347 44%	-	-	13 54%	54 48%	135 43%	145 42%	175 47%	64 40%	60 45%	48 38%	335 45%	10 24% *	1 14%	1 23%	283 47% S	37 33%	10 31% *	18 39%	186 44%	90 45%	72 41%
Somewhat agree	341 43%	188 44%	153 42%	341 43%	-	:	7 26%	47 41%	142 46%	146 42%	158 42%	78 48%	56 42%	49 39%	314 42%	20 48%	4 63%	3 77%	255 42%	56 51%	15 44%	15 34%	183 44%	90 45%	69 39%
Somewhat disagree	80 10%	53 12%	27 7%	80 10%	-	-	4 17%	12 10%	27 9%	37 11%	31 8%	18 11%	11 8%	20 16%	66 9%	12 28% N*	1 23%	-	52 9%	14 12%	7 19% R*	8 18% R*	39 9%	16 8%	24 14%
strongly disagree	27 3%	17 4%	10 3%	27 3%	:		1 4%	1 1%	8 3%	17 5%	9 3%	2 1%	7 5% K	8 7%	27 4%	-	-	-	17 3%	4 3%	2 6% *	4 9% R*	11 3%	5 2%	12 7% VW
Summary														310											
Top2Box (Agree)	689 87%	357 84%	331 90% A	689 87%	-	-	20 80%	101 89%	278 89%	290 84%	333 89% M	142 88% M	116 87%	97 77%	650 87%	30 72% *	5 77% **	4 100%	538 89% TU	93 84%	26 75% *	33 73%	368 88% x	180 90% x	140 80%
Low2Box (Disagree)	106 13%	70 16%	37 10%	106 13%	-	:	5 20%	13 11%	35 11%	54 16%	40 11%	20 12%	18 13%	29 23%	93 13%	12 28%	1 23%	:	69 11%	17 16%	9 25%	12 27%	49 12%	21 10%	36 20% VW

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kented (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_4. [I feel good about myself when I do something for others by being a designated driver

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DEI	ИΒ					DE	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	К	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted I feel good about myself when I do something for others by being a designated driver.	795	427	368	795			25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Strongly agree	397 50%	203 47%	195 53%	397 50%	-	-	9 37%	70 62% HI	158 51%	160 46%	199 53%	73 45%	69 51%	57 45%	385 52%	8 20% *	3 50%	1 23%	316 52%	48 44%	13 39%	20 44%	208 50%	111 55% X	78 44%
Somewhat agree	337 42%	189 44%	148 40%	337 42%	:	-	10 39%	36 32%	135 43%	155 45%	145 39%	77 48%	56 42%	58 47%	310 42%	24 59%	1 13%	2 46%	247 41%	52 47%	18 52%	20 45%	174 42%	85 42%	78 44%
Somewhat disagree	49 6%	27 6%	22 6%	49 6%	:	-	3 11%	6 5%	15 5%	26 7%	24 6%	10 6%	7 5%	8 7%	42 6%	5 13%	2 36% **	-	38 6%	6 6%	2 7% *	3 6%	29 7% W	3 2%	17 10% W
itrongly disagree	12 1%	9 2%	3 1%	12 1%	:	-	3 12%	1 1%	4 1%	4 1%	6 2%	2 1%	2 1%	2 2%	7 1%	4 9% N*	-	1 30% **	5 1%	4 3% R	1 3% *	2 5% R*	6 1%	2 1%	4 2%
iummary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	734 92%	391 92%	343 93%	734 92%	:	-	19 76%	107 94%	293 94%	315 91%	344 92%	150 93%	125 94%	115 92%	694 93%	33 79% *	4 64% **	3 70% **	563 93%	100 91%	31 91% *	40 89%	382 92%	196 97% VX	156 88%
Low2Box (Disagree)	61 8%	36 8%	25 7%	61 8%	:		6 24%	7 6%	19 6%	29 9%	30 8%	12 7%	9 6%	10 8%	49 7%	9 21%	2 36%	1 30%	43 7%	10 9%	3 9%	5 11%	35 8%	5 3%	20 12%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_5. [It makes sense for everyone to take a turn as the designated driver.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DE	ИΒ					D	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th></th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day		networking sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	w	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted It makes sense for everyone to take a turn as the designated driver	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Strongly agree	385 48%	189 44%	197 54%	385 48%	-		12 46%	56 50%	152 49%	166 48%	183 49%	76 47%	62 46%	64 51%	371 50%	10 25% *	2 28%	2 47%	307 51%	44 40%	12 36% *	23 50%	200 48%	95 47%	90 51%
Somewhat agree	329 41%	186 44%	143 39%	329 41%	-	-	8 33%	44 39%	128 41%	149 43%	153 41%	65 40%	62 46%	50 40%	303 41%	22 54%	2 36%	1 23%	245 40%	52 47%	16 48%	16 36%	173 41%	86 43%	70 40%
iomewhat disagree	70 9%	45 10%	25 7%	70 9%	:	:	5 20%	13 12%	27 9%	25 7%	31 8%	20 12%	9 7%	9 7%	58 8%	8 19%	2 36%	1 30%	45 7%	15 13%	5 16%	5 10%	40 10%	16 8%	14 8%
trongly disagree	11 1%	8 2%	3 1%	11 1%	-	-	-	-	6 2%	5 1%	6 2%	1 1%	1 1%	3 2%	10 1%	1 2%	-		9 2%	-	-	2 4% 5*	5 1%	4 2%	3 2%
iummary																									
Fop2Box (Agree)	714 90%	375 88%	340 92% A	714 90%	-	-	20 80%	100 88%	279 89%	315 91%	336 90%	141 87%	124 92%	113 90%	675 91%	33 79%	4 64%	3 70%	552 91%	96 87%	29 84% *	38 86%	373 89%	181 90%	160 91%
.ow2Box (Disagree)	81 10%	53 12%	28 8%	81 10%	-	:	5 20%	13 12%	33 11%	29 9%	38 10%	21 13%	10 8%	12 10%	69 9%	9 21%	2 36%	1 30%	55 9%	15 13%	5 16%	6 14%	44 11%	20 10%	17 9%

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kented (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_6. [I feel impositioned when I have to be a designated driver.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DEI	ИΒ					DE	M A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted I feel impositioned when I have to be a designated driver.	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Strongly agree	96 12%	59 14%	37 10%	96 12%	-	-	2 9%	12 11%	34 11%	47 14%	63 17% KLM	15 9%	8 6%	11 8%	89 12%	6 16%	1 14%	-	75 12%	15 14%	2 5% *	10%	63 15% W	12 6%	22 12%
Somewhat agree	237 30%	136 32%	101 28%	237 30%	-	-	11 43%	30 26%	91 29%	105 31%	123 33%	51 31%	34 25%	30 24%	209 28%	22 53% N*	3 50%	3 77%	180 30%	37 34%	7 21%	13 30%	134 32%	54 27%	49 28%
Somewhat disagree	268 34%	144 34%	124 34%	268 34%	:	-	8 33%	40 36%	110 35%	109 32%	134 36%	52 32%	46 35%	37 29%	257 35%	9 22%	2 36%	-	214 35%	37 33%	13 37% U*	5 11%	146 35%	74 37%	48 27%
trongly disagree	194 24%	88 21%	105 29%	194 24%	:	:	4 15%	31 27%	76 24%	83 24%	55 15%	45 28%	46 35%	48 38%	189 25%	4 10%	-	1 23%	138 23%	22 20%	12 36% S*	22 49% RS*	74 18%	61 30%	58 33%
Summary			A									,	,	,	U						3	N3		v	_
Fop2Box (Agree)	333 42%	195 46% B	138 38%	333 42%	-	-	13 51%	42 37%	126 40%	152 44%	185 50% LM	65 40%	42 31%	41 33%	298 40%	28 68% N*	4 64% **	3 77%	254 42%	52 47% T	9 26% *	18 40%	197 47% W	66 33%	71 40%
.ow2Box (Disagree)	462 58%	232 54%	230 62%	462 58%	:	-	12 49%	71 63%	186 60%	192 56%	189 50%	96 60%	93 69%	84 67%	445 60%	13 32%	2 36%	1 23%	352 58%	58 53%	25 74% S*	27 60%	221 53%	135 67%	106 60%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_7. [When I am a designated driver, I feel good about doing 'the right thing'

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DE	VI B					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th></th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th></th><th>networking sites- Weekly/few</th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th>networking</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly		Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never		networking sites- Weekly/few	Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a	networking	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
When I am a designated driver, I feel good about doing 'the right thing'																									
Strongly agree	458	233	225	458	-	-	12	77	177	192	229	83	78	68	442	12	4	1	366	48	18	26	248	125	85
	58%	55%	61%	58%	-		48%	68%	57%	56%	61%	51%	58%	55%	59%	29%	59%	23%	60%	44%	53%	58%	59%	62%	48%
							**	HI			K				0	•		**	S			•	X	Х	
Somewhat agree	290	162	128	290	-	-	10	30	119	132	127	66	51	47	264	22	2	2	217	53	10	11	148	69	73
	37%	38%	35%	37%		-	41%	26%	38% G	38% G	34%	41%	38%	38%	36%	54% N*	28%	46%	36%	48% RU	29%	24%	36%	34%	41%
			14	38				-		17	13					IN-			18	RU	-		16		
Somewhat disagree	38	25	2.7				3	5%	14		3%	11 7%	4%	7%	31	5	1	1		9	5	6		ь	16
	5%	6%	4%	5%		-	11%	576	476	5%	376	/76	476	/70	4%	13% N*	13%	30%	3%	8%	15% R*	14%	4%	3%	9% VW
Strongly disagree		7	2					2	2	4		2		- 1	7	N-			-	K	R*	2	-	1	2
3ti Oligiy disagree	8 1%	2%		1%			-	2%	1%	1%	1%	1%	-	1%	1%	4%		-	1%		3%	4%	1%		1%
	170	270		170			••	270	170	170	170	170		170	170	470 N#	**	**	170	-	370	470 S*	170		170
Summary																						,			
Top2Box (Agree)	748	396	352	748	-	-	22	107	296	324	355	149	129	116	706	34	6	3	583	101	28	37	396	194	158
	94%	93%	96%	94%			89%	94%	95%	94%	95%	92%	96%	92%	95%	83%	87%	70%	96%	92%	83%	82%	95%	96%	90%
							••								0		**	**	STU			•	X	X	
Low2Box (Disagree)	47	31	15	47	-	-	3	7	16	20	18	13	6	10	37	7	1	1	24	9	6	8	21	7	18
	6%	7%	4%	6%	-	-	11%	6%	5%	6%	5%	8%	4%	8%	5%	17%	13%	30%	4%	8%	17%	18%	5%	4%	10%
							••									N*	**	**		R	R*	R*			VW

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_8. [It's difficult for me to have as much fun as my friends when I'm a designated driver

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DEI	Л В					Di	M A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted It's difficult for me to have as much fun as my friends when I'm a designated driver	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Strongly agree	142 18%	89 21%	53 14%	142 18%		-	8 32%	19 17%	51 16%	64 19%	82 22%	20 12%	22 16%	19 15%	131 18%	20%	2 37%		108 18%	23 21%	5 16%	6 14%	82 20% W	24 12%	36 21% W
Somewhat agree	272 34%	144 34%	128 35%	272 34%	-	:	9 35%	40 35%	104 33%	119 35%	129 34%	62 38%	43 32%	38 30%	252 34%	16 39%	2 28%	2 46%	212 35%	43 39%	10 31%	7 15%	154 37%	63 31%	55 31%
Somewhat disagree	228 29%	123 29%	105 28%	228 29%	:	:	6 22%	30 26%	94 30%	98 29%	107 29%	43 27%	37 28%	41 33%	214 29%	11 27%	1 13%	1 30%	176 29%	26 24%	10 31%	15 34%	114 27%	65 32%	49 28%
strongly disagree	154 19%	71 17%	83 23%	154 19%	:	-	3 11%	25 22%	62 20%	63 18%	57 15%	37 23%	32 24%	28 22%	146 20%	6 14%	1 22%	1 23%	111 18%	18 16%	8 23%	17 38% RS*	68 16%	50 25%	36 21%
Summary												,	,									11.5			
Top2Box (Agree)	414 52%	233 55%	180 49%	414 52%	:	-	17 67%	59 52%	156 50%	183 53%	211 56% M	82 51%	65 48%	57 45%	383 52%	25 59%	4 64%	2 46%	319 53%	66 60%	16 47%	13 28%	236 56% W	87 43%	91 52%
Low2Box (Disagree)	381 48%	194 45%	188 51%	381 48%	:	-	8 33%	55 48%	156 50%	162 47%	163 44%	80 49%	69 52%	69 55%	360 48%	17 41%	2 36%	2 54%	287 47%	44	18 53%	32 72% RS*	182 44%	114 57%	85 48%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_9. [When I am a designated driver, I can rest assured that my friends and/or family will be safe

Please indicate the extent to which you agree or disagree with the following statements.

		Ge	nder		AGE			FDU	ATION			DE	ИB					DE	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>sites- Weekly/few</th><th>sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactiv</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	sites- Weekly/few	sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactiv
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
When I am a designated driver, I can rest assured that my friends and/or family will be																									
Strongly agree	524	256	267	524	-	-	11	83	205	225	245	102	89	87	512	9	1	1	419	54	22	28	271	140	113
	66%	60%	73%	66%		-	43%	73%	66%	65%	65%	63%	67%	70%	69%	22%	14%	23%	69%	49%	64%	63%	65%	70%	64%
Somewhat agree	232	142	90	232			12	26	92	103	106	46	43	37	205	21	4	2	168	41	10	13	120	51	60
omewhat agree	29%	33%	24%	29%			46%	22%	29%	30%	28%	29%	32%	29%	28%	50%	63%	46%	28%	37%	31%	28%	29%	25%	34%
		В					••									N*	**	**				•			
iomewhat disagree	34	25	9	34	-	-	3	4	14	13	18	14	2	-	21	12	1	-	16	14	2	2	22	7	4
	4%	6%	2%	4%		-	11%	4%	4%	4%	5%	8%	1%	-	3%	28%	23%	-	3%	13%	5%	4%	5%	4%	2%
		В					••				M	LM				N*	**	**		R	*	•			
trongly disagree	6	4	2	6		-	-	1	2	3	5	-	-	1	5	-	-	1	3	1	-	2	4	2	
	1%	1%	1%	1%		-	••	1%	1%	1%	1%		-	1%	1%		**	30%	1%	1%		5% R*	1%	1%	-
ummarv																									
op2Box (Agree)	755	398	357	755	-	-	22	109	296	328	351	148	132	124	717	30	5	3	587	95	32	41	391	192	173
	95%	93%	97%	95%	-	-	89%	95%	95%	95%	94%	92%	99%	99% IK	97%	72%	77%	70%	97%	86%	95%	91%	94%	95%	98%
ow2Box (Disagree)	40	29	11	40			3	-	16	16	23	14	JK.	JK 1	26	12	1	1	19	15	2	4	27	10	V
owzbox (Disagree)	5%	7%	3%	5%			11%	5%	16 5%	5%	6%	8%	1%	1%	3%	28%	23%	30%	3%	15	5%	9%	6%	5%	2%
	370	/76	576	376			11%	376	376	376			170	176	376	28% N*	2370	30%	376	14%	376	976	0%	370	276
		В									LM	LM				N*		7.		R	•	,	X		

- Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kensel (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4_10. [I believe everyone in my circle of friends should take a turn being the designated driver

Recomplete Part P			Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DE	ИΒ					DI	EM A					DEM C	
lase: Served As The Designated Driver Over P90		Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>media- Daily/few</th><th>media- Weekly/few times</th><th>media- About once a month / few times a</th><th></th><th>internet- Daily/few</th><th>internet- Weekly/few times</th><th>internet- About once a month / few times a</th><th>internet-</th><th>networking sites- Daily/few</th><th>networking sites- Weekly/few times</th><th>networking sites-About once a month / few</th><th>networking</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inacti</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	media- Daily/few	media- Weekly/few times	media- About once a month / few times a		internet- Daily/few	internet- Weekly/few times	internet- About once a month / few times a	internet-	networking sites- Daily/few	networking sites- Weekly/few times	networking sites-About once a month / few	networking	Active	Passive	Inacti
The Past 3 Years Weighted 95 427 368 795 - 25 114 312 344 374 162 134 125 743 42 6 4 606 110 34 45 417 believe everyone in my circle of friends hould take a turn being the designated driver. **Trongly agree*** **Trongly agree** **Trongly			A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Believe everyone in my circle of friends should take a turn being the designated driver. Strongly agree		790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
45% 41% 49% 45% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 43% 46% 44% 43% 44% 43% 42% 46% 44% 43% 44% 43% 42% 46% 44% 43% 44% 43% 42% 46% 44% 43% 44% 43% 44% 43% 44% 43% 44% 43% 44% 43% 44% 43% 44% 43% 44% 44	Weighted believe everyone in my circle of friends	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
43% 45% 41% 43% 42% 40% 45% 42% 44% 38% 42% 54% 58% 77% 42% 47% 41% 52% 45% 50mewhat disagree 80	itrongly agree						-	43%									7 18%					33%	35%		84 42%	81 46%
10% 10% 10% 10% 10% 11% 11% 9% 10% 8% 11% 10% 14% 9% 26% 13% - 9% 14% 17% 9% 7% 5trongly disagree 17 14 3 17 1 2 7 6 7 2 5 3 16 1 8 4 3 2 2 8 2% 3% 11% 2% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2% 11% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 11% 3% 99% 44% 2% 8 8 *** *** *** *** *** *** **	Somewhat agree					:	-	42%									54%	58%				41%	52%		84 42%	69 39%
2% 3% 1% 2% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2% 1% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2 2% 1% 3% 9% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 1% 3% 9% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 1% 3% 9% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 1% 3% 9% 4% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2% 2%	iomewhat disagree					-	-										26%					6 17%	4 9%		27 13%	23 13%
### Op2Box (Agree)	trongly disagree			3 1%		:			2 2%	7 2%	6 2%	7 2%	2 1%	5 4%	3 2%		1 2%	-		8 1%	4 3%			8 2%	7 3%	3 2%
Op/Box (Agree) 698 369 330 698 21 98 277 302 336 142 116 105 659 30 6 4 543 91 25 39 380 88% 86% 90% 88% 85% 86% 89% 88% 90% 88% 86% 83% 89% 72% 87% 100% 90% 83% 74% 87% 91% 90% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100% 100%	iummary																					,				
.cow2Box (Disagree) 97 59 38 97 4 15 35 42 38 20 18 21 84 12 1 - 63 19 9 6 38							-	85%									72%	87%	100%	90%		74%	87%	91%	168 84%	150 85%
12% 14% 10% 12% - 15% 14% 11% 12% 10% 12% 14% 17% 11% 28% 13% - 10% 17% 26% 13% 9%	.ow2Box (Disagree)	97 12%	59 14%	38 10%	97 12%	:	-	4 15%	15 14%	35 11%	42 12%	38 10%	20 12%	18 14%	21 17%	84 11%	12 28%		-		19 17%	9 26%	6 13%		33 16%	26 15%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4. [SUMMARY - TOP2BOX (AGREE)]

Please indicate the extent to which you agree or disagree with the following statements.

	_	Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	VI B					_D	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times</th><th>Use social media- About once a month /</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet-Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/fev times</th><th>Use the internet- v About once a month /</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times	Use social media- About once a month /	Use social media-Never	Use the internet-Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/fev times	Use the internet- v About once a month /	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few	networking sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
												weekly	few times a month			weekly	few times a month		times a day	times weekly	month / few times a				
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790			25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Weighted	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
Being a designated driver is the responsible	762	406	357	762	-	-	22	112	298	330	351	153	133	124	724	31	4	3	590	97	33	43	393	198	171
thing to do.	96%	95%	97%	96%	-	-	89%	98%	96%	96%	94%	95%	99%	99%	97%	76%	64%	70%	97%	88%	97%	95%	94%	98%	97%
							••						JK	J	0	•	**	**	S		•	•		V	
When I am a designated driver, I can rest	755	398	357	755	-	-	22	109	296	328	351	148	132	124	717	30	5	3	587	95	32	41	391	192	173
assured that my friends and/or family will be	95%	93%	97%	95%	-	-	89%	95%	95%	95%	94%	92%	99%	99%	97%	72%	77%	70%	97%	86%	95%	91%	94%	95%	98%
safe.			A				••						JK	JK	0	•	**	**	S		•	•			V
When I am a designated driver, I feel good	748	396	352	748	-	-	22	107	296	324	355	149	129	116	706	34	6	3	583	101	28	37	396	194	158
about doing 'the right thing'.	94%	93%	96%	94%	-	-	89%	94%	95%	94%	95%	92%	96%	92%	95%	83%	87%	70%	96%	92%	83%	82%	95%	96%	90%
							••								0	•	**	**	STU		•	•	X	X	
When I am a designated driver, it's because I	743	400	343	743	-	-	24	106	295	318	355	147	124	116	698	34	6	4	572	100	30	41	391	191	161
want to protect my friends.	93%	94%	93%	93%	-	-	96%	93%	94%	92%	95%	91%	93%	93%	94%	82%	100%	100%	94%	91%	88%	91%	94%	95%	91%
							••								0	•	**	**			•	•			
I feel good about myself when I do something	734	391	343	734	-	-	19	107	293	315	344	150	125	115	694	33	4	3	563	100	31	40	382	196	156
for others by being a designated driver.	92%	92%	93%	92%	-	-	76%	94%	94%	91%	92%	93%	94%	92%	93%	79%	64%	70%	93%	91%	91%	89%	92%	97%	88%
							••								0		**	**				•		VX	
It makes sense for everyone to take a turn as	714	375	340	714	-	-	20	100	279	315	336	141	124	113	675	33	4	3	552	96	29	38	373	181	160
the designated driver.	90%	88%	92%	90%	-	-	80%	88%	89%	91%	90%	87%	92%	90%	91%	79%	64%	70%	91%	87%	84%	86%	89%	90%	91%
			A				••								0		**	**				•			
I believe everyone in my circle of friends	698	369	330	698			21	98	277	302	336	142	116	105	659	30	6	4	543	91	25	39	380	168	150
should take a turn being the designated driver.	88%	86%	90%	88%	-		85%	86%	89%	88%	90%	88%	86%	83%	89%	72%	87%	100%	90%	83%	74%	87%	91%	84%	85%
															0				ST				WX		
When I am a designated driver, it's because I	689	357	331	689		-	20	101	278	290	333	142	116	97	650	30	5	4	538	93	26	33	368	180	140
want to protect my community.	87%	84%	90%	87%	-	-	80%	89%	89%	84%	89%	88%	87%	77%	87%	72%	77%	100%	89%	84%	75%	73%	88%	90%	80%
			Α				••				M	M			0	•	**	**	TU		•	•	X	X	
It's difficult for me to have as much fun as my	414	233	180	414			17	59	156	183	211	82	65	57	383	25	4	2	319	66	16	13	236	87	91
friends when I'm a designated driver.	52%	55%	49%	52%		-	67%	52%	50%	53%	56%	51%	48%	45%	52%	59%	64%	46%	53%	60%	47%	28%	56%	43%	52%
											M					•	**	**	U	U			W		
I feel impositioned when I have to be a	333	195	138	333	-	-	13	42	126	152	185	65	42	41	298	28	4	3	254	52	9	18	197	66	71
designated driver.	42%	46%	38%	42%	-	-	51%	37%	40%	44%	50%	40%	31%	33%	40%	68%	64%	77%	42%	47%	26%	40%	47%	33%	40%
		В					•••				LM					N*	**	•••		T		•	W		

- Column Proportions:

Columns Tested [5%]: A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (**)

Column Medic [5%]: A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

4. [SUMMARY - LOW2BOX (DISAGREE)]

		Ge	ender		AGE			FDU	ATION			DE	M B					DE	FM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few</th><th>Use social media- About once</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Daily/few</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few</th><th></th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites-</th><th>Visit social networking sites-</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inacti</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few	Use social media- Weekly/few	Use social media- About once	Use social media-Never	Daily/few	Use the internet- Weekly/few		Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites-	Visit social networking sites-	networking sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inacti
											times a day	times weekly	a month / few times a month		times a day	times weekly	a month / few times a month		Daily/few times a day	Weekly/few times weekly	once a month / few times a				
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	К	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
ase: Served As The Designated Driver Over he Past 3 Years	790	427	363	790	-	-	25	110	309	346	372	161	135	122	738	42	6	4	600	110	35	45	415	199	176
Veighted	795	427	368	795	-	-	25	114	312	344	374	162	134	125	743	42	6	4	606	110	34	45	417	201	176
feel impositioned when I have to be a	462	232	230	462			12	71	186	192	189	96	93	84	445	13	2	1	352	58	25	27	221	135	106
lesignated driver.	58%	54%	62%	58%	-	-	49%	63%	60%	56%	50%	60%	69%	67%	60%	32%	36%	23%	58%	53%	74%	60%	53%	67%	60%
•			A				••						J	J	0		**	**			S*	•		V	
t's difficult for me to have as much fun as my	381	194	188	381	-	-	8	55	156	162	163	80	69	69	360	17	2	2	287	44	18	32	182	114	85
riends when I'm a designated driver.	48%	45%	51%	48%	-	-	33%	48%	50%	47%	44%	49%	52%	55% J	48%	41%	36%	54%	47%	40%	53%	72% RS*	44%	57% V	48%
When I am a designated driver, it's because I	106	70	37	106	-	-	5	13	35	54	40	20	18	29	93	12	1		69	17	9	12	49	21	36
vant to protect my community.	13%	16%	10%	13%	-	-	20%	11%	11%	16%	11%	12%	13%	23%	13%	28%	23%	-	11%	16%	25%	27%	12%	10%	20%
vanc to protect my community.		В					••							IK		N*	**	**			R*	R*			VW
believe everyone in my circle of friends	97	59	38	97	-	-	4	15	35	42	38	20	18	21	84	12	1	-	63	19	9	6	38	33	26
hould take a turn being the designated driver.	12%	14%	10%	12%	-	-	15%	14%	11%	12%	10%	12%	14%	17%	11%	28%	13%	-	10%	17%	26%	13%	9%	16%	15%
							••									N*	**	**		R	R*	•		V	V
t makes sense for everyone to take a turn as	81	53	28	81	-	-	5	13	33	29	38	21	10	12	69	9	2	1	55	15	5	6	44	20	17
he designated driver.	10%	12%	8%	10%	-	-	20%	12%	11%	9%	10%	13%	8%	10%	9%	21%	36%	30%	9%	13%	16%	14%	11%	10%	9%
		В					••									N*	**	**				•			
feel good about myself when I do something	61	36	25	61	-	-	6	7	19	29	30	12	9	10	49	9	2	1	43	10	3	5	35	5	20
or others by being a designated driver.	8%	8%	7%	8%			24%	6%	6%	9%	8%	7%	6%	8%	7%	21%	36%	30%	7%	9%	9%	11%	8%	3%	12%
, , ,							••									N*	**	**			*	•	w		W
When I am a designated driver, it's because I	53	27	25	53	-	-	1	8	18	26	19	14	10	9	45	7	-	-	35	10	4	4	26	11	16
want to protect my friends.	7%	6%	7%	7%	-	-	4%	7%	6%	8%	5%	9%	7%	7%	6%	18%	-	-	6%	9%	12%	9%	6%	5%	9%
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,							••									N*	**	**			*	•			
When I am a designated driver, I feel good	47	31	15	47	-	-	3	7	16	20	18	13	6	10	37	7	1	1	24	9	6	8	21	7	18
bout doing 'the right thing'.	6%	7%	4%	6%	-	-	11%	6%	5%	6%	5%	8%	4%	8%	5%	17%	13%	30%	4%	8%	17%	18%	5%	4%	10%
							**									N*	**	**		R	R*	R*			VW
When I am a designated driver, I can rest	40	29	11	40	-		3	5	16	16	23	14	2	1	26	12	1	1	19	15	2	4	27	10	4
assured that my friends and/or family will be	5%	7%	3%	5%			11%	5%	5%	5%	6%	8%	1%	1%	3%	28%	23%	30%	3%	14%	5%	9%	6%	5%	2%
afe.		В					**				LM	LM				N*	**	**		R	*	•	х		
Being a designated driver is the responsible	33	22	11	33	-	-	3	2	14	15	23	8	1	1	19	10	2	1	16	14	1	2	25	3	5
hing to do.	4%	5%	3%	4%			11%	2%	4%	4%	6%	5%	1%	1%	3%	24%	36%	30%	3%	12%	3%	5%	6%	2%	3%
-							••				IM	1				N*	**	**		R	*	•	w		

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested [5%]: A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (**)

Column Medic [5%]: A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

5. Over the past 3 years, how often has someone other than yourself served as the designated driver for you and/or your friends/family?

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DEI	ИB					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th></th><th>Use the internet-</th><th>Visit social</th><th>sites- Weekly/few</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly		Use the internet-	Visit social	sites- Weekly/few	networking sites-About	sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		А	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	К	L	М	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	w	Х
Base: All Respondents	1318	659	659	1318			72	211	519	516	596	272	222	228	1237	61	6	14	994	168	68	88	644	335	339
Weighted	1318	657	661	1318	-	-	72	216	519	511	594	273	219	232	1237	60	6	14	996	166	66	89	642	336	340
All of the time	239	113	126	239	-	-	25	44	93	77	138	44	27	31	227	11	1	1	185	28	13	13	132	51	56
	18%	17%	19%	18%	-	-	35%	20%	18%	15%	23%	16%	12%	13%	18%	18%	14%	7%	19%	17%	20%	14%	20%	15%	17%
							GHI*				KLM						**	**				•			
Sometimes	739	367	373	739	-	-	27	119	282	311	325	168	134	111	695	35	6	4	584	94	29	33	381	199	160
	56%	56%	56%	56%	-	-	38%	55%	54%	61%	55%	62%	61%	48%	56%	58%	86%	29%	59%	57%	43%	37%	59%	59%	47%
								F	F	FH		М	М				**	**	TU	U		•	X	X	
Never	339	177	162	339		-	19	53	144	123	131	61	58	90	316	14	-	9	227	44	25	44	130	86	124
	26%	27%	25%	26%	-	-	27%	24%	28%	24%	22%	22%	26%	39%	26%	24%	-	65%	23%	26%	37%	49%	20%	26%	36%
														JKL			**	**			R*	RS*			VW

- Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)

Column Means: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

6. Over the past 3 years, please estimate the number of times someone other than yourself served as a designated driver?

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DEI	M B					DE	M A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	≺HS	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly			Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	К	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	975	479	496	975	-	-	52	158	375	390	461	212	164	138	919	45	6	5	762	123	44	46	511	250	214
Weighted	974	478	496	974	-		52	162	374	386	460	212	162	141	919	44	6	5	767	121	42	45	510	250	215
1	107 11%	50 10%	57 11%	107 11%	- :		4 8%	28 18%	32 9%	42 11%	35 8%	25 12%	23 14%	24 17%	95 10%	11 25%	-	1 19%	79 10%	16 13%	3 7%	9 20%	38 8%	30 12%	39 18%
	11%	10%	1176	1176		-	8%	18% HI	9%	1176	876	12%	14%	1/76	10%	25% N*	**	19%	10%	1376	/76	20% R*	870	12%	18% V
2	109	62	47	109			6	11	43	48	47	29	18	15	98	8	2	1	77	16	6	10	60	24	25
	11%	13%	9%	11%	-		12%	7%	12%	12%	10%	14%	11%	11%	11%	17%	37%	19%	10%	13%	13%	22%	12%	10%	11%
		0.5					•								=0	•	**	**			•	R*			
3	83 9%	35 7%	49 10%	83 9%		-	6 11%	10 6%	37 10%	31 8%	40 9%	18 9%	13 8%	12 9%	79 9%	6%	1 13%	1 18%	69 9%	6 5%	4 10%	5 11%	45 9%	22 9%	17 8%
4	44	18	26	44			1	0	19	14	21	9		6	43	1	**		37	5	1	1	27	12	4
•	4%	4%	5%	4%			2%	6%	5%	4%	5%	4%	5%	4%	5%	2%	-		5%	4%	2%	2%	5%	5%	2%
_																•	**	**			•	•	=0		
5	117 12%	58 12%	58 12%	117 12%		-	9 16%	18 11%	40 11%	51 13%	59 13%	28 13%	18 11%	12 9%	111 12%	5 11%	1 13%	-	92 12%	17 14%	10%	3 7%	58 11%	34 13%	26 12%
							•									•	**	**			•	•			
6 - 10	186 19%	84 18%	102 20%	186 19%	-	-	7 13%	27 17%	73 20%	78 20%	82 18%	40 19%	34 21%	30 21%	179 20%	4 9%	2 36%	- :	142 19%	24	10 25%	9 21%	92 18%	50 20%	43 20%
							•									*	**	**			*	*			
11 - 20	112	58	54	112		-	2	23	40	47	61	20	20	11	108	4	-		89	19	3	1	75	22	15
	12%	12%	11%	12%			4%	14%	11%	12%	13%	10%	12%	8%	12%	9%	**	**	12% U	16%	7%	2%	15% WX	9%	7%
21-30	65	34	31	65			7	7	31	20	31	15	12	7	62	3	-		56	6	3	-	33	22	9
	7%	7%	6%	7%	-		14%	4%	8%	5%	7%	7%	8%	5%	7%	6%	-	-	7%	5%	7%	-	7%	9%	4%
31-40	10	12		18			GI*	2	6	10	- 11	1	2	4	16	•	**	••	14	2	*	•	10	- 1	6
31-40	18 2%	12 3%	1%	2%	-		- :	1%	2%	10 2%	11 2%		1%	3%	2%	4%		- :	2%	2%	4%	- :	10 2%	1%	3%
	2,0	3,0	2,0	270				170	2,0	2,0	2,0		170	370	2,0	*	**	**	2,0	2,0	*	•	2,0	270	370
41-50	48	24	24	48		-	-	11	18	20	24	8	7	9	48	1	-		40	3	4	2	26	11	11
	5%	5%	5%	5%		-	:	7%	5%	5%	5%	4%	4%	7%	5%	2%	**		5%	3%	9%	4%	5%	4%	5%
More than 50	87	42	44	87			10	16	35	25	50	18	7	11	81	4	-	2	72	7	3	5	45	22	20
	9%	9%	9%	9%			19% HI*	10%	9%	7%	11%	9%	5%	8%	9%	8%	**	44%	9%	6%	6%	11%	9%	9%	9%
Summary							HI-																		
Mean	30.7	28.5	32.9	30.7	-	-	41	41.4	33.2	22.4	37.3	30.6	20.6	21.4	31.2	24.1	5.4	33.2	31.7	31.4	18.9	23.8	30.6	30.8	30.9
Std. Dev.	107.03	94.93	117.56	107.03			137.54	140.56	111.58	77.26	122.12	116.98	77.89	53.42	108.98	74.65	3.88	41.71	107.4	129.83	26.11	76.16	105.13	113.84	103.77
Std. Err.	3.43	4.34	5.28	3.43			19.07	11.18	5.76	3.91	5.69	8.03	6.08	4.55	3.59	11.13	1.58	18.66	3.89	11.71	3.94	11.23	4.65	7.2	7.09
Median	6	6	6	6	-	-	5.8	6	8	6	8	5	6	6	6	4.4	4.1	12.6	6	6	10	3	7	6	5

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/C/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Bass: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/C/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)
Table of Contents

7_1. [My friends [and family] feel impositioned when they are a designated driver

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DE	vi B					DI	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inacti</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a		Active	Passive	Inacti
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	- 1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over	964	471	493	964	-	-	50	154	373	387	454	212	162	136	909	44	6	5	753	122	44	45	507	246	211
Weighted Wy friends [and family] feel impositioned wher they are a designated driver	964	470	494	964	-	-	50	159	373	383	453	212	160	139	910	43	6	5	759	120	42	43	506	246	211
Strongly agree	103 11%	60 13%	43 9%	103 11%			9 18%	21 13%	37 10%	36 9%	69 15% KLM	11 5%	11 7%	11 8%	93 10%	5 11%	2 37%	2 44%	81 11%	16 13%	1 3%	10%	63 12%	20 8%	21 10%
Somewhat agree	376 39%	194 41%	182 37%	376 39%	-	-	19 37%	48 31%	154 41%	155 41%	192 42%	74 35%	60 37%	50 36%	343 38%	26 60% N*	4 63%	3 56%	293 39%	56 47%	16 39%	11 25%	208 41%	84 34%	85 40%
Somewhat disagree	350 36%	156 33%	194 39%	350 36%	- :	-	12 25%	61 38%	134 36%	143 37%	136 30%	92 44%	70 44%	51 37%	338 37%	11 27%	-	-	278 37%	38 32%	17 40% *	17 39%	175 35%	107 43% VX	68 329
strongly disagree	136 14%	60 13%	75 15%	136 14%	:	-	10 20%	28 18%	49 13%	49 13%	55 12%	35 17%	19 12%	26 19%	135 15%	1 2% *	-	-	107 14%	10 8%	7 17%	11 27% RS*	61 12%	36 15%	38 18% V
Summary															, in the second							1.5			
Fop2Box (Agree)	479 50%	254 54%	225 46%	479 50%	:	-	28 56%	70 44%	190 51%	191 50%	262 58% KLM	85 40%	71 44%	61 44%	437 48%	30 71% N*	6 100%	5 100%	374 49%	72 60% RTU	18 42% *	15 34%	270 53% W	103 42%	105 50%
.ow2Box (Disagree)	485 50%	216 46%	269 54%	485 50%	:	-	22 44%	89 56%	182 49%	192 50%	192 42%	127 60%	89 56%	77 56%	473 52%	12 29%	-	-	385 51%	48	24 58% s*	28 66%	236 47%	143 58%	106 50%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

7_2. [When other people are designated drivers, they feel good about doing 'the right thing'

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	CATION			DE	МВ					DI	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th></th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>networking sites- Weekly/few</th><th>sites-About</th><th>networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactiv</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly		Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	networking sites- Weekly/few	sites-About	networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactiv
		А	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
ase: Served As The Designated Driver Over ne Past 3 Years	964	471	493	964		-	50	154	373	387	454	212	162	136	909	44	6	5	753	122	44	45	507	246	211
/eighted	964	470	494	964	-	-	50	159	373	383	453	212	160	139	910	43	6	5	759	120	42	43	506	246	211
hen other people are designated drivers, ney feel good about doing 'the right thing'																									
rongly agree	369	178	191	369	-	-	25	76	130	138	195	69	59	46	361	5	1	2	307	34	10	18	194	100	76
	38%	38%	39%	38%	-	-	49%	48%	35%	36%	43%	33%	37%	33%	40%	11%	14%	44%	41%	28%	24%	42%	38%	41%	36%
							•	HI			KM				0	•	**	**	ST			•			
omewhat agree	499	238	262	499	-	-	17	69	193	220	214	120	84	81	463	30	4	2	381	70	28	21	260	125	115
	52%	51%	53%	52%	-	-	34%	44%	52%	58%	47%	57%	52%	59%	51%	71%	64%	37%	50%	58%	67%	48%	51%	51%	54%
							•		F	FG		J		J		N*	**	**			R*	•			
omewhat disagree	81	47	34	81	-	-	7	9	43	23	37	18	16	11	74	6	-	1	61	14	3	3	44	21	16
	8%	10%	7%	8%	-	-	14%	6%	11%	6%	8%	8%	10%	8%	8%	14%	-	19%	8%	11%	7%	7%	9%	8%	8%
							1*		GI								**	**				•			
rongly disagree	14	7	7	14	-	-	2	4	7	2	8	5	1	1	11	2	1	-	9	3	1	1	9	1	5
	2%	2%	1%	2%	-	-	4%	2%	2%		2%	2%	1%	1%	1%	4%	22%	-	1%	3%	2%	2%	2%	•	2%
							1*	1									**	**							
immary																									
op2Box (Agree)	869	416	453	869	-	-	41	146	323	358	409	189	143	127	824	35	5	4	688	103	38	39	453	225	191
	90%	88%	92%	90%	-	-	83%	92%	87%	94%	90%	89%	89%	92%	91%	82%	78%	81%	91%	86%	91%	91%	90%	91%	90%
							•			FH							**	**				•			
ow2Box (Disagree)	95	54	41	95		-	9	13	49	25	44	23	17	12	85	8	1	1	71	17	4	4	53	22	21
	10%	12%	8%	10%		-	17%	8%	13%	6%	10%	11%	11%	8%	9%	18%	22%	19%	9%	14%	9%	9%	10%	9%	10%
							1*		1								**	**			*	•			

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

7_3. [Designated drivers feel it's difficult to have as much fun as the rest of the group

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DEI	ИΒ					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	w	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	964	471	493	964	-	-	50	154	373	387	454	212	162	136	909	44	6	5	753	122	44	45	507	246	211
Weighted Designated drivers feel it's difficult to have as much fun as the rest of the group	964	470	494	964	-	-	50	159	373	383	453	212	160	139	910	43	6	5	759	120	42	43	506	246	211
Strongly agree	178 19%	93 20%	86 17%	178 19%	-		16 31% HI*	33 21%	70 19%	59 16%	102 23% KM	27 13%	30 19%	19 14%	171 19%	4 9% *	3 51% **	1 19%	141 19%	24 20%	6 15% *	7 16%	106 21% W	35 14%	37 18%
Somewhat agree	438 45%	209 44%	229 46%	438 45%	-	-	13 27%	62 39%	173 46%	189 49% FG	191 42%	107 50%	76 48%	64 46%	406 45%	28 65% N*	1 13%	3 62%	341 45%	57 47%	26 63% RU*	14 33%	228 45%	113 46%	96 46%
iomewhat disagree	254 26%	131 28%	123 25%	254 26%		-	14 28%	37 23%	100 27%	103 27%	120 27%	54 26%	41 25%	39 28%	241 26%	10 24%	2 36%	1 19%	199 26%	31 26%	7 17%	17 40% RT*	126 25%	70 28%	58 27%
trongly disagree	93 10%	37 8%	56 11%	93 10%	:	-	7 14%	26 16% HI	29 8%	31 8%	40 9%	24 11%	14 8%	16 12%	92 10%	1 2% *	-	-	78 10%	9 8%	2 4% *	5 11%	45 9%	28 11%	20 9%
Summary								1																	
Top2Box (Agree)	616 64%	302 64%	315 64%	616 64%	-	-	29 58%	96 60%	243 65%	249 65%	293 65%	134 63%	106 66%	83 60%	576 63%	32 74% *	4 64%	4 81%	482 64%	80 67%	33 78% U*	21 49%	334 66%	148 60%	134 63%
Low2Box (Disagree)	347 36%	168 36%	179 36%	347 36%	:	-	21 42%	63 40%	130 35%	134 35%	160 35%	78 37%	54 34%	56 40%	333 37%	11 26%	2 36%	1 19%	276 36%	40 33%	9 22%	22 51% ST*	172 34%	98 40%	78 37%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

7_4. [Designated drivers are relieved to know they and their friends and/or family will be safe

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DE	ИB					DI	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inacti</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inacti
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	964	471	493	964	-		50	154	373	387	454	212	162	136	909	44	6	5	753	122	44	45	507	246	211
Weighted Designated drivers are relieved to know they and their friends and/or family will be safe.	964	470	494	964	-	-	50	159	373	383	453	212	160	139	910	43	6	5	759	120	42	43	506	246	211
Strongly agree	467 48%	213 45%	254 51%	467 48%	:	-	30 59%	88 56%	175 47%	174 46%	238 52%	85 40%	79 49%	65 47%	459 51%	5 11%	1 14%	2 44%	386 51%	41 34%	21 50%	19 44%	247 49%	120 49%	100 47%
Somewhat agree	447 46%	230 49%	218 44%	447 46%	:	:	15 30%	65 41%	176 47%	191 50%	188 41%	114 54%	77 48%	69 50%	413 45%	30 70% N*	2 27%	3 56%	344 45%	62 51%	20 48%	22 51%	227 45%	123 50%	98 46%
Somewhat disagree	41 4%	22 5%	18 4%	41 4%	:	- :	4 8% G*	2 1%	18 5%	17 4%	24 5%	9	5 3%	3 2%	30 3%	7 17%	4 58%	-	21 3%	16 13% RT	1 2%	2 5%	28 6% W	2 1%	10 5%
Strongly disagree	9 1%	5 1%	4 1%	9 1%	:	:	1 2%	3 2%	4 1%	1	4 1%	4 2%	-	1 1%	8 1%	1 2%	-	:	8 1%	1 1%	-	:	4 1%	2 1%	3
Summary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	915 95%	443 94%	472 95%	915 95%	-	- :	45 90%	154 97%	351 94%	365 95%	426 94%	199 94%	155 97%	135 97%	872 96%	35 81% *	3 42%	5 100%	730 96%	103 86%	41 98% S*	41 95%	474 94%	243 98% VX	198 94%
Low2Box (Disagree)	49 5%	27 6%	22 5%	49 5%		-	5 10%	5	22 6%	18 5%	28 6%	13 6%	5 3%	4 3%	37 4%	8 19%	4 58%	-	29	17 14%	1 2%	2 5%	32 6%	4 2%	13 6%

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

7_5. [My designated drivers are happy to drive, even if nobody else takes a turn as a designated driver

How do you think your friends feel about being a designated driver?

		Ge	nder		AGE			FDU	CATION			DEI	M B					DE	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social</th><th></th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th>sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social		Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a	sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	964	471	493	964	-	-	50	154	373	387	454	212	162	136	909	44	6	5	753	122	44	45	507	246	211
Weighted My designated drivers are happy to drive, even if nobody else takes a turn as a designated driver.	964	470	494	964			50	159	373	383	453	212	160	139	910	43	6	5	759	120	42	43	506	246	211
Strongly agree	260 27%	137 29%	123 25%	260 27%	:	:	20 40% HI*	54 34% HI	89 24%	97 25%	151 33% KL	46 21%	29 18%	34 25%	253 28%	4 9% *	1 14% **	2 44% **	219 29% S	23 19%	8 18% *	10 23%	141 28%	59 24%	60 28%
Somewhat agree	481 50%	246 52%	235 47%	481 50%	:	-	17 34%	63 40%	187 50% FG	214 56% FG	217 48%	107 50%	83 52%	74 54%	448 49%	26 61%	4 64%	3 56%	370 49%	62 51%	22 53%	27 63%	242 48%	134 54%	104 49%
Somewhat disagree	192 20%	77 16%	116 23%	192 20%	-	-	11 23%	35 22%	84 23%	62 16%	73 16%	53 25%	41 25%	26 19%	180 20%	11 25%	1 22%	-	143 19%	33 27% RU	12 29% U*	4 10%	108 21%	47 19%	37 18%
Strongly disagree	31 3%	10 2%	20 4%	31 3%	:		1 3%	7 4%	12 3%	10 3%	13 3%	6 3%	7 4%	4 3%	29 3%	2 4% *	-	-	26 3%	3 2%	-	2 4% *	15 3%	6 2%	10 5%
Summary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	741 77%	383 82% B	357 72%	741 77%	:	-	37 75%	117 74%	276 74%	311 81%	368 81% KL	152 72%	112 70%	109 78%	700 77%	30 71% *	5 78%	5 100%	589 78%	85 71%	30 71% *	37 86% S*	384 76%	193 78%	164 78%
Low2Box (Disagree)	223 23%	87 18%	136 28%	223 23%	:	:	13 25%	42 26%	97 26%	72 19%	86 19%	60 28%	48 30%	30 22%	209 23%	13 29%	1 22%	-	170 22%	35 29%	12 29%	6 14%	122 24%	54 22%	47 22%

- Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

7. [SUMMARY - TOP2BOX (AGREE)]

		Gei	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DE	МВ					DE	M A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>internet-</th><th>sites-</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	internet-	sites-	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a		Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	T	U	V	w	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	964	471	493	964	-		50	154	373	387	454	212	162	136	909	44	6	5	753	122	44	45	507	246	211
Weighted	964	470	494	964	-	-	50	159	373	383	453	212	160	139	910	43	6	5	759	120	42	43	506	246	211
Designated drivers are relieved to know they	915	443	472	915	-	-	45	154	351	365	426	199	155	135	872	35	3	5	730	103	41	41	474	243	198
and their friends and/or family will be safe.	95%	94%	95%	95%	-	-	90%	97%	94%	95%	94%	94%	97%	97%	96%	81%	42%	100%	96%	86%	98%	95%	94%	98%	94%
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,								F							0		**	**	S		S*	•		VX	
When other people are designated drivers,	869	416	453	869	-	-	41	146	323	358	409	189	143	127	824	35	5	4	688	103	38	39	453	225	191
they feel good about doing 'the right thing'.	90%	88%	92%	90%	-	-	83%	92%	87%	94%	90%	89%	89%	92%	91%	82%	78%	81%	91%	86%	91%	91%	90%	91%	90%
							•			FH							**	**				•			
My designated drivers are happy to drive, even	741	383	357	741	-	-	37	117	276	311	368	152	112	109	700	30	5	5	589	85	30	37	384	193	164
if nobody else takes a turn as a designated	77%	82%	72%	77%	-	-	75%	74%	74%	81%	81%	72%	70%	78%	77%	71%	78%	100%	78%	71%	71%	86%	76%	78%	78%
driver.		В								н	KL						**	**				S*			
Designated drivers feel it's difficult to have as	616	302	315	616	-	-	29	96	243	249	293	134	106	83	576	32	4	4	482	80	33	21	334	148	134
much fun as the rest of the group.	64%	64%	64%	64%	-		58%	60%	65%	65%	65%	63%	66%	60%	63%	74%	64%	81%	64%	67%	78% U*	49%	66%	60%	63%
My friends [and family] feel impositioned wher	479	254	225	479		-	28	70	190	191	262	85	71	61	437	30	6	5	374	72	18	15	270	103	105
they are a designated driver.	50%	54%	46%	50%		-	56%	44%	51%	50%	58%	40%	44%	44%	48%	71%	100%	100%	49%	60%	42%	34%	53%	42%	50%
,		В					•				KIM					N*	**	**		RTU		•	w		

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (**)

Column Means: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

7. [SUMMARY - LOW2BOX (DISAGREE)]

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DI	МВ					DE	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>media-</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th></th><th>networking sites- Weekly/few</th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th>networking</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	media-	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never		networking sites- Weekly/few	Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a	networking	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: Served As The Designated Driver Over The Past 3 Years	964	471	493	964	-	-	50	154	373	387	454	212	162	136	909	44	6	5	753	122	44	45	507	246	211
Weighted	964	470	494	964	-	-	50	159	373	383	453	212	160	139	910	43	6	5	759	120	42	43	506	246	211
My friends [and family] feel impositioned wher	485	216	269	485	-	-	22	89	182	192	192	127	89	77	473	12	-	-	385	48	24	28	236	143	106
they are a designated driver.	50%	46%	54%	50%	-	-	44%	56%	49%	50%	42%	60%	56%	56%	52%	29%	-	-	51%	40%	58%	66%	47%	58%	50%
			A				•					J	J	J	0		**	**	S		S*	S*		V	
Designated drivers feel it's difficult to have as	347	168	179	347	-	-	21	63	130	134	160	78	54	56	333	11	2	1	276	40	9	22	172	98	78
much fun as the rest of the group.	36%	36%	36%	36%	-	-	42%	40%	35%	35%	35%	37%	34%	40%	37%	26%	36%	19%	36%	33%	22%	51%	34%	40%	37%
							•										**	**			*	ST*			
My designated drivers are happy to drive, even	223	87	136	223		-	13	42	97	72	86	60	48	30	209	13	1	-	170	35	12	6	122	54	47
if nobody else takes a turn as a designated	23%	18%	28%	23%		-	25%	26%	26%	19%	19%	28%	30%	22%	23%	29%	22%	-	22%	29%	29%	14%	24%	22%	22%
driver.			A				•		1			J	J				**	**		U		•			
When other people are designated drivers,	95	54	41	95	-	-	9	13	49	25	44	23	17	12	85	8	1	1	71	17	4	4	53	22	21
they feel good about doing 'the right thing'.	10%	12%	8%	10%			17%	8%	13%	6%	10%	11%	11%	8%	9%	18%	22%	19%	9%	14%	9%	9%	10%	9%	10%
Designated drivers are relieved to know they	49	27	22	49			5	5	22	18	28	13	5	4	37	8	4	-	29	17	1	2	32	4	13
and their friends and/or family will be safe.	5%	6%	5%	5%			10%	3%	6%	5%	6%	6%	3%	3%	4%	19%	58%		4%	14%	2%	5%	6%	2%	6%
and an arrangement of the same				.,,-			G*	,,,-	.,,,-	,,,=	,,,-	,,,,		.,,-		N*	**	**		RT		•	w	1	W

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kented (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_1. [Designated drivers make a difference in their community, similar to those who volunteer to clean up a local park or help out at a food bank

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDUC	ATION			DE	Л В					DI	M A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th></th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th></th><th>networking sites- Weekly/few</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inacti</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly		Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never		networking sites- Weekly/few	networking sites-About	sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inacti
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	К	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
ase: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274			69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Veighted	1275	634	641	1275			68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Designated drivers make a difference in their community, similar to those who volunteer to clean up a local park or help out at a food																									
trongly agree	575 45%	252 40%	323 50%	575 45%			24 36%	109 53%	235 46%	207 42%	275 48%	115 43%	92 43%	94 43%	557 47%	10 17%	5 73%	4 25%	467 48%	51 32%	30 46%	27 31%	287 46%	157 48%	131 40%
		200	A				•	FI 73	224		210				0	•		**	SU		S*			100	
omewhat agree	561 44%	300 47%	261 41%	561 44%	- :		30 44%	36%	231 45%	227 46%	240 42%	120 45%	99 46%	101 46%	511 43%	39 69%	27%	61%	408 42%	82 51%	27 42%	43 51%	277 44%	133 41%	151 47%
	4470	4770 D	4170	4470	-		4470	30%	45% G	40% G	4270	4370	40%	4070	4570	N*	2770	0170	4270	3170	4270	3170	4470	4170	4770
omewhat disagree	110	69	40	110			10	14	36	50	46	25	19	19	100	8		2	74	19	7	q	47	31	31
onewhat alsogree	9%	11%	6%	9%		-	15%	7%	7%	10%	8%	9%	9%	9%	8%	14%	-	14%	8%	12%	11%	11%	8%	10%	10%
		В					GH*										**	**				•			
rongly disagree	29	13	16	29	-	-	4	8	6	11	9	8	5	7	29	-	-		15	7	1	6	13	6	9
	2%	2%	3%	2%	-	-	6%	4%	1%	2%	2%	3%	2%	3%	2%	-	-		2%	4%	1%	7%	2%	2%	3%
							н*	Н								•	**	**		R	٠	R*			
immary	4400		504	4400				404	466	10.1		205	404	405	4050	- 10	6	4.0	076	400				200	
pp2Box (Agree)	1136 89%	552 87%	584 91%	1136 89%		-	54 79%	181 89%	466 92% FI	434 88%	515 90%	235 88%	191 89%	195 88%	1068 89%	49 86%	100%	13 86%	876 91% SU	133 83%	57 87%	70 82%	564 90%	290 89%	282 87%
ow2Box (Disagree)	139	82	57	139		_	14	22	42	61	55	33	24	26	129		-	2	89	27		15	60	38	41
OWZDON (DISABITET)	11%	13%	9%	11%		1	21%	11%	8%	12%	10%	12%	11%	12%	11%	14%	- :	14%	9%	17%	13%	18%	10%	11%	13%
	-1/0	B	270	2270			GH*	2270	270	H	20,0	2270	/0	2270	2270	*	**	**	3,0	R	*	R*	2370	-270	1370

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kensel (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_2. [Designated drivers save lives.]

		G	ender		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	МВ					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th></th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th>sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactiv</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day		Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a	sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactiv
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	w	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274	-	-	69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-		68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Designated drivers save lives Strongly agree	793	346	447	793			37	137	335	283	356	166	132	139	775	12	3	2	633	78	35	46	391	218	183
in on Bry agree	62%	55%	70%	62%			54%	68%	66%	57%	62%	62%	61%	63%	65%	20%	50%	16%	66%	49%	54%	55%	63%	67%	57%
	0270	3370	A	0270			*	1	1	3770	02,0	0270	01/0	0370	0	*	**	**	SU	4570	*	•	0370	X	3770
Somewhat agree	412	244	168	412	-	-	24	56	152	180	180	84	76	71	363	37	2	10	289	65	28	30	199	99	114
-	32%	38%	26%	32%	-	-	35%	28%	30%	36%	32%	31%	36%	32%	30%	65%	27%	68%	30%	41%	42%	36%	32%	30%	35%
		В					•			GH						N*	**	**		R	R*	•			
Somewhat disagree	54	37	17	54			6	6	16	26	27	14	7	6	45	7	1		35	14	1	4	26	10	18
	4%	6%	3%	4%	-	-	8%	3%	3%	5%	5%	5%	3%	3%	4%	13%	23%	-	4%	9%	1%	4%	4%	3%	5%
		В					н*									N*	**	**		RT		•			
Strongly disagree	16	8	8	16	-	-	2	3	5	6	8	4	-	5	13	1	-	2	7	3	2	5	8	-	8
	1%	1%	1%	1%	-	-	3%	2%	1%	1%	1%	2%	-	2%	1%	2%	-	16%	1%	2%	3%	5%	1%	-	3%
							•							L			**	**				R*	W		W
Summary																									/ ·
op2Box (Agree)	1204	590	615	1204		-	61	194	487	463	536	251	208	210	1138	49	5	12	923	142	63	76	590	318	297
	94%	93%	96%	94%	-	-	89%	95%	96%	94%	94%	93%	97%	95%	95%	85%	77%	84%	96%	89%	96%	90%	95%	97%	92%
			A				•		F						0	•	**	**	SU		•	•		X	
.ow2Box (Disagree)	70	44	26	70	-	-	8	10	21	32	35	18	7	11	58	8	1	2	42	17	3	8	34	10	26
	6%	7%	4%	6%		-	11%	5%	4%	6%	6%	7%	3%	5%	5%	15%	23%	16%	4%	11%	4%	10%	5%	3%	8%
		D					H*									N.*	**	**		D		D*			14/

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kensel (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contexts

8_3. [Designated drivers give peace of mind to families.

		Ge	ender		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	VI B					DI	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	w	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274	-	-	69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Designated drivers give peace of mind to families.																									
Strongly agree	714	309	405	714	-	-	35	127	291	261	321	150	120	124	698	11	2	2	572	68	35	39	353	194	167
	56%	49%	63%	56%	-	-	51%	63%	57%	53%	56%	56%	56%	56%	58%	20%	36%	16%	59%	42%	53%	46%	57%	59%	52%
			A				•	1							0		**	**	SU			•			
Somewhat agree	482	279	203	482	-	-	25	57	190	210	211	100	89	82	439	33	3	8	347	76	24	35	234	125	123
	38%	44%	32%	38%	-	-	36%	28%	37%	42%	37%	37%	41%	37%	37%	57%	50%	53%	36%	48%	37%	41%	38%	38%	38%
		В					•		G	G						N*	**	**		R	*	•			
Somewhat disagree	63	37	26	63	-	-	5	16	23	19	29	16	6	12	47	12	1	3	35	14	5	9	30	7	26
	5%	6%	4%	5%	-	-	7%	8%	4%	4%	5%	6%	3%	6%	4%	21%	13%	22%	4%	9%	8%	10%	5%	2%	8%
								1								N*	**	**		R		R*	w		VW
trongly disagree	15	9	7	15	-	-	4	3	4	5	10	2	1	3	13	1	-	1	10	2	1	2	7	2	7
	1%	1%	1%	1%	-	-	5%	2%	1%	1%	2%	1%		1%	1%	2%	-	9%	1%	1%	1%	3%	1%	1%	2%
							HI*										**	**				•			
Summary																									
op2Box (Agree)	1196	588	608	1196	-	-	60	184	482	471	532	250	208	206	1137	44	6	10	919	144	59	74	588	319	290
	94%	93%	95%	94%			87%	91%	95%	95%	93%	93%	97%	93%	95%	77%	87%	69%	95%	90%	90%	87%	94%	97%	90%
							•		FG	FG			J		0		**	**	SU			•	X	VX	
.ow2Box (Disagree)	78	46	32	78			9	19	26	24	38	18	6	15	60	13	1	4	46	16	6	11	37	8	33
	6%	7%	5%	6%			13%	9%	5%	5%	7%	7%	3%	7%	5%	23%	13%	31%	5%	10%	10%	13%	6%	3%	10%
							HI*	HI			1					N*	**	**		R	*	R*	w		VW

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Means: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_4. [Volunteering as a designated driver is a way of giving back to our community.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	VI B					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th></th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never		Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		А	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	w	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274	-		69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Volunteering as a designated driver is a way of giving back to our community.																									
Strongly agree	525	233	292	525	-	-	25	92	219	190	263	99	84	79	506	13	3	3	433	46	23	24	269	136	120
	41%	37%	46%	41%	-	-	36%	45%	43%	38%	46%	37%	39%	36%	42%	23%	50%	23%	45%	29%	35%	28%	43%	42%	37%
			A				•				KM				0		**	**	SU		*	•			
Somewhat agree	569	301	268	569	-	-	32	84	226	227	248	120	104	97	533	27	3	6	413	85	30	41	276	149	144
	45%	48%	42%	45%	-	-	47%	41%	44%	46%	43%	45%	49%	44%	45%	48%	50%	39%	43%	53%	45%	49%	44%	45%	45%
		В					•										**	**		R	*	•			
Somewhat disagree	156	86	71	156	-	-	10	22	58	67	49	43	23	41	136	16	-	4	102	28	11	16	66	40	51
	12%	14%	11%	12%	-	-	14%	11%	11%	14%	9%	16%	11%	19%	11%	28%	-	31%	11%	17%	17%	19%	11%	12%	16%
							•					J		JL		N*	**	**		R	*	R*			V
Strongly disagree	24	14	10	24	-	-	2	6	6	10	10	6	3	4	22	1	-	1	17	1	2	4	13	3	8
	2%	2%	1%	2%	-	-	3%	3%	1%	2%	2%	2%	2%	2%	2%	2%	-	7%	2%	1%	3%	4%	2%	1%	2%
							•										**	**				S*			
Summary																									1
Top2Box (Agree)	1095	534	560	1095	-	-	57	176	444	417	511	219	189	176	1039	40	6	9	846	131	53	65	545	285	264
	86%	84%	87%	86%	-	-	84%	86%	87%	84%	90%	82%	88%	79%	87%	70%	100%	62%	88%	82%	80%	77%	87%	87%	82%
							•				KM		M		0	•	**	**	U		•	•	X		
Low2Box (Disagree)	180	100	80	180		-	11	28	64	78	59	49	26	45	158	17	-	5	119	29	13	19	79	42	59
	14%	16%	13%	14%	-	-	16%	14%	13%	16%	10%	18%	12%	21%	13%	30%	-	38%	12%	18%	20%	23%	13%	13%	18%
							•					J		JL		N*	**	**			*	R*			V

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Means: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_5. [Designated drivers are people who take personal responsibility for the well-being of others

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DEI	ИΒ					DE	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About	sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274			69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59		14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1274	634	641	1274	-	-	68	203	507	495	572	268	217	218	1195	57	6	14	962	160	65	85	624	326	322
Designated drivers are people who take personal responsibility for the well-being of others																									
Strongly agree	687	294	393	687	-	-	33	127	280	247	322	142	108	115	673	9	2	2	553	67	29	38	354	177	155
	54%	46%	61%	54%	-	-	48%	63%	55%	50%	56%	53%	50%	52%	56%	16%	36%	16%	57%	42%	44%	45%	57%	54%	48%
			A				•	FI							0		**	**	STU			•	X		
Somewhat agree	498	284	214	498	-	-	28	63	195	212	207	103	96	92	455	33	3	8	357	77	31	33	226	132	140
	39%	45%	33%	39%		-	41%	31%	38%	43%	36%	38%	45%	42%	38%	58%	41%	55%	37%	49%	47%	39%	36%	40%	43%
		В								G			J.			N*				R	-	-			V
iomewhat disagree	82	51	31	82	-	-	7	11	31	32	39	21	10	11	62	15	1	3	50	15	5	11	40	17	24
	6%	8%	5%	6%	-	-	10%	5%	6%	7%	7%	8%	5%	5%	5%	26% N*	23%	20%	5%	10%	8%	13%	6%	5%	7%
		В	-												_	N*			-	R		R*			
trongly disagree	8 1%	1%	3	1%	1		1%	1%	2	1%	1%	1%		1%	1%	-	-	9%	1%		1%	3%	1%	1	1%
	176	176	-	176	-		1%	176	-	176	176	176		176	176		**	9%	176	-	176	85*	176	-	176
iummary																						1.0			
'op2Box (Agree)	1185	578	607	1185	-	-	61	190	475	459	528	245	204	207	1128	42	5	10	910	144	60	71	580	309	296
	93%	91%	95%	93%			89%	93%	93%	93%	93%	91%	95%	94%	94%	74%	77%	71%	94%	90%	91%	84%	93%	94%	92%
			A				•								0		**	**	U			•			
.ow2Box (Disagree)	90	56	34	90	-	-	8	13	33	35	42	23	10	14	69	15	1	4	55	15	6	13	44	18	27
	7%	9%	5%	7%	-	-	11%	7%	7%	7%	7%	9%	5%	6%	6%	26%	23%	29%	6%	10%	9%	16%	7%	6%	8%
		В					•									N*	**	**			*	R*			

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kented (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_6. [I admire and respect people who volunteer to be designated drivers.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	VI B					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	w	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274	-		69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
I admire and respect people who volunteer to be designated drivers																									
Strongly agree	711	309	402	711	-	-	35	130	292	254	331	151	118	111	693	13	3	2	566	71	36	38	359	198	154
	56%	49%	63%	56%	-	-	51%	64%	57%	51%	58%	56%	55%	50%	58%	22%	50%	16%	59%	45%	55%	45%	58%	60%	48%
			A				•	1							0		**	**	SU		*	•	X	X	
Somewhat agree	481	274	207	481	-	-	26	58	189	208	205	99	86	91	438	34	2	8	352	70	24	35	230	116	135
	38%	43%	32%	38%	-	-	38%	28%	37%	42%	36%	37%	40%	41%	37%	59%	27%	53%	36%	44%	37%	41%	37%	35%	42%
		В					•		G	G						N*	**	**			*	•			
Somewhat disagree	62	40	23	62	-	-	6	11	20	26	28	12	8	14	51	11	-	1	36	16	4	6	27	9	26
	5%	6%	4%	5%	-	-	8%	5%	4%	5%	5%	5%	4%	6%	4%	19%	-	7%	4%	10%	6%	8%	4%	3%	8%
		В														N*	**	**		R		•			VW
Strongly disagree	21	11	9	21	-	-	2	4	7	7	7	6	3	5	16	-	1	3	11	3	2	5	8	5	8
**	2%	2%	1%	2%	-	-	3%	2%	1%	1%	1%	2%	1%	2%	1%	-	23%	24%	1%	2%	3%	6%	1%	1%	2%
							•										**	**				R*			
Summary																									4
Top2Box (Agree)	1192	583	609	1192	-	-	61	188	481	462	536	250	204	202	1130	46	5	10	918	141	60	73	589	314	289
	93%	92%	95%	93%	-	-	89%	92%	95%	93%	94%	93%	95%	91%	94%	81%	77%	69%	95%	88%	91%	86%	94%	96%	89%
			A				•								0		**	**	SU		*	•	X	X	
.ow2Box (Disagree)	83	51	32	83		-	8	15	27	33	35	18	11	19	66	11	1	4	47	18	6	12	35	14	34
	7%	8%	5%	7%		-	11%	8%	5%	7%	6%	7%	5%	9%	6%	19%	23%	31%	5%	12%	9%	14%	6%	4%	11%
		В					•									N*	**	**		R		R*			VW

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Meating (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_7. [People who volunteer as designated drivers are leaders who care about others

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	VI B					Di	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274	-	-	69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
People who volunteer as designated drivers are leaders who care about others.																									
Strongly agree	591	247	344	591	-	-	29	116	244	202	275	113	98	106	580	5	2	4	482	50	27	32	294	156	142
	46%	39%	54%	46%	-	-	43%	57%	48%	41%	48%	42%	45%	48%	48%	8%	36%	25%	50%	31%	42%	37%	47%	47%	44%
			A				•	FHI	1						0		**	**	SU		*	•			
Somewhat agree	552	307	245	552	-	-	30	66	216	240	241	119	95	97	504	36	3	9	395	89	28	41	271	137	144
	43%	48%	38%	43%	-	-	43%	33%	43%	48%	42%	44%	44%	44%	42%	64%	50%	61%	41%	56%	42%	48%	43%	42%	45%
		В					•		G	G						N*	**	**		R	*	•			
Somewhat disagree	110	67	43	110	-	-	7	19	40	44	43	31	20	16	94	14	1	1	73	18	10	9	49	30	31
	9%	11%	7%	9%	-	-	10%	9%	8%	9%	7%	12%	9%	7%	8%	25%	13%	7%	8%	11%	15%	11%	8%	9%	9%
		В														N*	**	**			R*	•			
Strongly disagree	21	13	8	21	-	-	3	2	7	9	12	6	2	2	19	2	-	1	15	3	1	3	10	5	7
	2%	2%	1%	2%	-	-	4%	1%	1%	2%	2%	2%	1%	1%	2%	3%	-	7%	2%	2%	1%	3%	2%	1%	2%
							•										**	**				•			
Summary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	1143	554	589	1143	-	-	59	182	460	442	516	232	193	203	1084	41	6	13	877	139	55	73	565	293	286
	90%	87%	92%	90%	-	-	86%	89%	91%	89%	90%	86%	90%	92%	91%	72%	87%	86%	91%	87%	84%	86%	91%	89%	88%
			A				•								0		**	**				•			
Low2Box (Disagree)	131	80	52	131	-	-	9	21	48	53	55	37	22	18	113	16	1	2	88	21	10	12	59	35	37
	10%	13%	8%	10%	-	-	14%	11%	9%	11%	10%	14%	10%	8%	9%	28%	13%	14%	9%	13%	16%	14%	9%	11%	12%
		В					•									N*	**	**			*	•			

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Meating (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_8. [Designated drivers are 'cool'.]

		Ge	ender		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	МВ					DE	MA					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th>sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactiv</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a	sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactiv
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	К	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274		-	69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-		68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Designated drivers are 'cool'. Strongly agree	506	212	294	506		-	31	86	215	174	237	94	87	88	490	11	2	2	412	44	24	27	247	133	126
oti oligiy agree	40%	33%	46%	40%	-		45%	42%	42%	35%	42%	35%	41%	40%	41%	19%	50%	16%	43%	27%	37%	31%	40%	41%	39%
	40%	3370	Α Α	4070		-	*	42/0	42/0	3370	4270	3370	41/0	4070	0	*	**	**	SU	2770	*	*	4070	41/0	3370
Somewhat agree	579	307	272	579	-		27	88	219	244	255	130	97	98	537	30	3	9	423	84	30	42	282	154	143
	45%	48%	42%	45%	-	-	40%	43%	43%	49%	45%	48%	45%	44%	45%	53%	50%	61%	44%	53%	46%	49%	45%	47%	44%
		В					•										**	**		R	•	•			
Somewhat disagree	163	97	66	163			7	22	65	68	70	38	29	26	147	14		1	116	26	9	10	83	39	41
	13%	15%	10%	13%	-	-	11%	11%	13%	14%	12%	14%	13%	12%	12%	25%	-	7%	12%	17%	14%	12%	13%	12%	13%
		В					•									N*	**	**				•			
Strongly disagree	27	18	8	27	-	-	3	7	8	8	9	6	2	9	22	2	-	2	14	5	2	6	12	2	13
	2%	3%	1%	2%	-	-	5%	3%	2%	2%	2%	2%	1%	4%	2%	3%	-	16%	1%	3%	3%	7%	2%	1%	4%
							•							JL			**	**				R*			W
Summary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	1085	519	566	1085		-	58	174	435	418	492	224	184	185	1027	41	6	11	835	128	54	68	529	287	269
	85%	82%	88%	85%		-	85%	86%	86%	85%	86%	84%	86%	84%	86%	72%	100%	78%	87%	80%	83%	81%	85%	88%	83%
			A				•								0		**	**	S		•	•			
Low2Box (Disagree)	189	115	74	189	-	-	10	29	73	76	79	44	31	36	170	16	-	3	130	32	11	16	95	40	54
	15%	18%	12%	15%	-	-	15%	14%	14%	15%	14%	16%	14%	16%	14%	28%	-	22%	13%	20%	17%	19%	15%	12%	17%
		B														N*	**	**		R	*				

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Kensel (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contexts

8_9. [Our communities need more designated drivers.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	M B					DI	FM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	Visit social networking sites-About once a month / few times a		Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274			69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275			68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Our communities need more designated drivers.	12/3	034	041	1273			00	205	300	455	3,0	200	213	221	1137	3,			303	100	05	03	024	JE,	323
Strongly agree	641	264	377	641	-	-	27	119	267	228	310	122	108	100	625	10	3	2	527	54	34	27	336	156	150
	50%	42%	59%	50%			40%	59%	53%	46%	54%	46%	50%	45%	52%	17%	50%	16%	55%	34%	52%	32%	54%	48%	46%
			Α				•	FI	1		KM				0		**	**	SU		SU*	•	x		
Somewhat agree	540	302	237	540		-	32	70	212	225	217	123	98	101	491	37	2	10	380	89	27	44	239	159	141
	42%	48%	37%	42%	-	-	47%	35%	42%	46%	38%	46%	46%	46%	41%	65%	27%	68%	39%	56%	41%	52%	38%	49%	44%
		В					•			G		J		J		N*	**	**		RT	•	R*		V	
Somewhat disagree	77	59	18	77	-	-	6	9	27	35	37	17	8	15	64	10	1	1	49	14	4	10	40	11	25
	6%	9%	3%	6%	-	-	8%	4%	5%	7%	7%	6%	4%	7%	5%	17%	23%	7%	5%	9%	6%	12%	6%	3%	8%
		В					•					_				N*	**	**				R*			W
Strongly disagree	17	9	9	17		-	3	5	3	6	6	6	1	5	16	-	-	1	10	3	1	4	9	2	7
	1%	1%	1%	1%		-	5% H*	2%	1%	1%	1%	2%	-	2%	1%	-	**	9%	1%	2%	1%	4%	1%	1%	2%
Summary							H.	п								,					-	R*			
Top2Box (Agree)	1180	567	614	1180			60	189	478	453	527	246	206	201	1116	47	5	12	906	143	61	71	575	315	291
TOPEDOX (ABIEC)	93%	89%	96%	93%		1	87%	93%	94%	92%	92%	92%	96%	91%	93%	83%	77%	84%	94%	89%	92%	84%	92%	96%	90%
	3370	3370	Α	3370			*	3370	F	3270	3270	3270	M	3270	0	*	**	**	SU	3370	*	*	J2/0	VX	3070
Low2Box (Disagree)	94	67	27	94			9	14	30	42	43	23	9	20	81	10	1	2	58	17	5	14	49	13	32
	7%	11%	4%	7%		-	13%	7%	6%	8%	8%	8%	4%	9%	7%	17%	23%	16%	6%	11%	8%	16%	8%	4%	10%
		В					н*							1		N*	**	**		R		R*	w		W

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Meating (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_10. [It's important that more people share the responsibility of being a designated driver

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	МВ					DI	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th></th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly		Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet-About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		А	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	Ŀ	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274	-	-	69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
It's important that more people share the responsibility of being a designated driver																									
Strongly agree	661	286	375	661	-	-	32	116	279	233	306	137	105	112	647	9	3	2	533	61	33	34	328	178	154
	52%	45%	59%	52%	-	-	46%	57%	55%	47%	54%	51%	49%	51%	54%	15%	50%	16%	55%	38%	50%	40%	53%	54%	48%
			A				•	1	1						0		**	**	SU		*	•			
Somewhat agree	522	285	237	522	-	-	26	70	200	226	224	113	97	88	480	35	2	6	387	76	26	32	258	132	132
	41%	45%	37%	41%	-	-	38%	34%	39%	46%	39%	42%	45%	40%	40%	61%	27%	39%	40%	48%	40%	38%	41%	40%	41%
		В					•			GH						N*	**	**			*	•			
Somewhat disagree	77	52	24	77	-	-	10	14	23	30	34	12	11	19	62	11	-	4	40	18	5	13	32	16	30
	6%	8%	4%	6%	-	-	14%	7%	5%	6%	6%	5%	5%	8%	5%	19%	-	29%	4%	11%	8%	16%	5%	5%	9%
		В					HI*									N*	**	**		R		R*			VW
Strongly disagree	15	11	4	15	-	-	1	3	6	5	5	6	1	3	9	3	1	2	4	4	2	5	6	2	7
-, -	1%	2%	1%	1%	-	-	1%	2%	1%	1%	1%	2%		1%	1%	5%	23%	16%		3%	3%	6%	1%	1%	2%
							•									N*	**	**		R	R*	R*			
Summary																									4
Top2Box (Agree)	1183	571	612	1183	-	-	58	187	479	459	531	250	203	199	1126	43	5	8	921	137	59	66	587	310	286
	93%	90%	96%	93%	-	-	84%	92%	94%	93%	93%	93%	94%	90%	94%	76%	77%	56%	95%	86%	90%	78%	94%	95%	89%
			A				•		F	F					0		**	**	STU			•	X	X	
Low2Box (Disagree)	92	63	28	92	-	-	11	17	29	36	40	18	12	22	70	14	1	6	44	22	7	18	38	17	37
* * :	7%	10%	4%	7%	-	-	16%	8%	6%	7%	7%	7%	6%	10%	6%	24%	23%	44%	5%	14%	10%	22%	6%	5%	11%
		В					HI*									N*	**	**		R	R*	R*			VW

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Meating (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_11. [If designated drivers got more credit for what they do, more people would volunteer to be one

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	Л В					D	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social media- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th>sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social media- About once a month / few times a month	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites- Daily/few times a day	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About	sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	К	L	M	N	0	Р	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	625	639	1274			60	198	507	500	572	267	247	240	1105	50		14	062	161	67	84	626	220	222
Weighted	1274	635 634	641	1274	-	-	69	203	507 508	500 495	572 570	267 268	217 215	218 221	1195 1197	59 57	6	14	962 965	161 160	65	85	626 624	326 327	322 323
If designated drivers got more credit for what they do, more people would volunteer to be	2273	354		3273			30	203	300		370	200			2237				303	200	33				323
Strongly agree	492	222	270	492	-	-	20	101	208	163	244	90	76	82	477	10	2	2	393	45	26	28	257	121	114
	39%	35%	42%	39%	-	-	29%	50%	41%	33%	43%	33%	35%	37%	40%	18%	36%	16%	41%	28%	40%	33%	41%	37%	35%
			Α				•	FHI	1		K				0		**	**	S			•			
Somewhat agree	593	310	283	593	-	-	36	64	242	252	253	135	103	101	546	33	4	10	445	85	30	32	288	157	148
	47%	49%	44%	47%	-	-	52%	32%	48%	51%	44%	50%	48%	46%	46%	57%	64%	68%	46%	53%	46%	38%	46%	48%	46%
							G*		G	G						•	**	**		U		•			
Somewhat disagree	159	85	74	159	-	-	10	28	53	69	61	36	31	30	145	13	-	1	105	28	7	19	66	44	49
	12%	13%	12%	12%	-	-	15%	14%	10%	14%	11%	14%	14%	14%	12%	23%	-	7%	11%	18%	10%	23%	11%	13%	15%
							•									N*	**	**		R		R*			V
Strongly disagree	31	17	14	31			3	11	6	12	12	7	5	8	29	1		1	22	2	3	5	13	6	12
	2%	3%	2%	2%		-	4%	5% HI	1%	2%	2%	3%	2%	3%	2%	2%	**	9%	2%	1%	4%	6% RS*	2%	2%	4%
Summary								1														1.0			
Top2Box (Agree)	1085	532	553	1085	-	-	56	165	450	414	497	225	179	183	1023	43	6	12	838	130	56	61	545	278	262
	85%	84%	86%	85%		-	81%	81%	89%	84%	87%	84%	83%	83%	85%	76%	100%	84%	87%	81%	86%	71%	87%	85%	81%
							•		GI						0		**	**	U		U*	•	X		
.ow2Box (Disagree)	190	102	88	190		-	13	39	58	80	73	43	36	38	174	14		2	126	30	9	24	79	50	61
	15%	16%	14%	15%		-	19%	19%	11%	16%	13%	16%	17%	17%	15%	24%	-	16%	13%	19%	14%	29%	13%	15%	19%
							•	H		Н						N*	**	**			*	RT*			V

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/U/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 10 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_12. [Designated drivers get enough credit for the service they perform.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	МВ					D	EM A					DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th></th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th></th><th></th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly		Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never			networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274			69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Designated drivers get enough credit for the service they perform.																									
Strongly agree	226	123	102	226	-	-	12	48	82	84	137	35	25	28	215	8	2	1	189	20	8	9	128	52	46
	18%	19%	16%	18%			18%	24% HI	16%	17%	24% KLM	13%	12%	13%	18%	13%	28%	10%	20%	12%	12%	11%	20%	16%	14%
Somewhat agree	474	270	205	474			26	68	181	199	215	99	83	78	431	36	1	7	341	74	18	41	230	131	114
Somewhat agree	37%	43%	32%	37%		-	38%	33%	36%	40%	38%	37%	38%	35%	36%	63%	13%	46%	35%	46%	28%	48%	37%	40%	35%
	3770	В.	3270	3770			•	3370	3070	40,0	30,0	3770	3070	3370	3070	N*	**	**	3370	RT	*	RT*	3770	4070	3370
Somewhat disagree	440	196	244	440	-		22	60	186	171	164	106	81	88	419	12	4	4	328	55	30	27	202	117	120
	34%	31%	38%	34%	-	-	33%	30%	37%	35%	29%	40%	38%	40%	35%	22%	58%	31%	34%	34%	46%	32%	32%	36%	37%
			A				•					J	J	J	0		**	**				•			
Strongly disagree	135	45	90	135	-	-	8	27	59	41	55	28	26	27	132	1	-	2	107	11	9	7	65	27	43
	11%	7%	14%	11%	-	-	11%	13%	12%	8%	10%	10%	12%	12%	11%	2%	-	13%	11%	7%	14%	9%	10%	8%	13%
			A				•	1							0		**	**				•			W
Summary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	700	393	307	700	-	-	38	116	263	283	352	134	108	106	646	44	3	8	530	94	26	50	358	183	159
	55%	62%	48%	55%	-	-	56%	57%	52%	57%	62%	50%	50%	48%	54%	76%	42%	56%	55%	59%	40%	59%	57%	56%	49%
		В					•				KLM					N*	**	**	T	T	•	T*	X		
Low2Box (Disagree)	575	241	334	575	-	-	30	88	245	212	219	134	107	115	551	13	4	6	435	66	39	34	266	145	164
	45%	38%	52%	45%	-	-	44%	43%	48%	43%	38%	50%	50%	52%	46%	24%	58%	44%	45%	41%	60%	41%	43%	44%	51%
			A				•					J	J	J	0	•	**	**			RSU*	•			V

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Means: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8_13. [I would never be a designated driver. I prefer to party with the rest of my friends

		Ge	ender		AGE			FDU	CATION			DE	M B		DEM A									DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use social</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet- Daily/few times a day</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social</th><th>Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly</th><th>networking sites-About</th><th></th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few times a day	Use social media- Weekly/few times weekly	Use social	Use social media-Never	Use the internet- Daily/few times a day	Use the internet- Weekly/few times weekly	Use the internet- About once a month / few times a month	Use the internet- Never	Visit social	Visit social networking sites- Weekly/few times weekly	networking sites-About		Active	Passive	Inactive
		Α	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	M	N	0	P	Q	R	S	T	U	٧	W	х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274			69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
I would never be a designated driver. I prefer to party with the rest of my friends																									
Strongly agree	119	83	36	119		-	8	22	48	41	76	19	12	11	116	2	1	-	99	11	3	6	65	28	26
	9%	13%	6%	9%	-	-	11%	11%	10%	8%	13%	7%	6%	5%	10%	4%	14%	-	10%	7%	5%	7%	10%	8%	8%
		В					•				KLM					•	**	**			*	•			
Somewhat agree	253	150	103	253		-	21	33	94	104	126	55	33	38	212	31	2	8	170	54	11	18	136	47	70
	20%	24%	16%	20%		-	30%	16%	19%	21%	22%	21%	16%	17%	18%	54%	27%	57%	18%	34%	17%	21%	22%	14%	22%
	0.54	В	400	054			GH*		400	400	L			=0	225	N*			200	RTU		-	W		W
Somewhat disagree	351	186	165	351			22	57	133	139	155	75	63	59	326	19	2	4	266	42	16	27	174	94	82
	28%	29%	26%	28%		-	33%	28%	26%	28%	27%	28%	29%	27%	27%	33%	36%	27%	28%	27%	24%	32%	28%	29%	25%
Strongly disagree	552	216	336	552			17	92	232	210	213	119	107	113	543	5	1	2	430	52	35	34	249	159	144
Strongly disagree	43%	34%	52%	43%			26%	45%	46%	43%	37%	44%	50%	51%	45%	10%	22%	16%	45%	33%	54%	40%	40%	49%	45%
	4370	3470	Α Α	4570				F	F	F	3770	4470	1	1	0	*	**	**	S .	3370	S*	*	4070	V	4370
Summary																									
Top2Box (Agree)	372	233	139	372	-	-	29	55	143	146	202	75	45	49	328	33	3	8	269	65	14	24	201	74	97
	29%	37%	22%	29%		-	42%	27%	28%	29%	35%	28%	21%	22%	27%	57%	42%	57%	28%	41%	22%	28%	32%	23%	30%
		В					GHI*				KLM					N*	**	**		RT	*	•	W		W
Low2Box (Disagree)	903	401	501	903	-	-	40	148	365	349	368	194	169	172	868	24	4	6	696	95	51	61	423	253	226
	71%	63%	78%	71%	-	-	58%	73%	72%	71%	65%	72%	79%	78%	73%	43%	58%	43%	72%	59%	78%	72%	68%	77%	70%
			A				•	F	F	F		J	J	J	0	•	**	**	S		S*	•		VX	

⁻ Column Proportions:

Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Column Means: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)

Table of Contents

8. [SUMMARY - TOP2BOX (AGREE]

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	МВ		DEM A									DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th>HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media-</th><th>media-</th><th>Use social media-</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th></th><th>Use the internet-</th><th>Use the internet-</th><th>Use the internet-</th><th>Visit social networking</th><th>Visit social networking</th><th>Visit social networking</th><th>Visit social networking</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media-	media-	Use social media-	Use social media-Never		Use the internet-	Use the internet-	Use the internet-	Visit social networking	Visit social networking	Visit social networking	Visit social networking	Active	Passive	Inactive
											Daily/few times a day	Weekly/few times weekly	a month / few times a		Daily/few times a day	Weekly/few times weekly	a month / few times a	Never	sites- Daily/few times a day	sites- Weekly/few times					
													month				month			weekly	times a				
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	Н	1	J	К	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274	-		69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275	-	-	68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
Designated drivers save lives.	1204	590	615	1204	-	-	61	194	487	463	536	251	208	210	1138	49	5	12	923	142	63	76	590	318	297
	94%	93%	96%	94%			89%	95%	96%	94%	94%	93%	97%	95%	95%	85%	77%	84%	96%	89%	96%	90%	95%	97%	92%
			A				•		F						0		**	**	SU			•		Active Passive V W 626 326 624 327 590 318 95% X 19 94% 97% X VX 588 319 94% 97% X X 588 319 94% 587 310 94% 587 310 94% 94% 95% X X 587 310 94% 95% X X 587 310 94% 587 310 94% 587 310 94% 587 310 95% X X 587 310 95% X X 587 310 96% X X X 5575 558 293 91% 587 387% 587 387% 588% 587% 588% 589% 589% 589% 589% 589% 589% 589	
Designated drivers give peace of mind to	1196	588	608	1196	-	-	60	184	482	471	532	250	208	206	1137	44	6	10	919	144	59	74	588	319	290
families.	94%	93%	95%	94%	-	-	87%	91%	95%	95%	93%	93%	97%	93%	95%	77%	87%	69%	95%	90%	90%	87%			90%
1 1									FG	FG			J		0		**	**	SU			•	x	VX	
I admire and respect people who volunteer to	1192	583	609	1192	-	-	61	188	481	462	536	250	204	202	1130	46	5	10	918	141	60	73	589	314	289
be designated drivers.	93%	92%	95%	93%	-	-	89%	92%	95%	93%	94%	93%	95%	91%	94%	81%	77%	69%	95%	88%	91%	86%			89%
designated drivers.			A				•								0		**	**	SU			•			
Designated drivers are people who take	1185	578	607	1185			61	190	475	459	528	245	204	207	1128	42	5	10	910	144	60	71	580		296
personal responsibility for the well-being of	93%	91%	95%	93%			89%	93%	93%	93%	93%	91%	95%	94%	94%	74%	77%	71%	94%	90%	91%	84%			92%
personal responsibility for the well-being of	3370	31/0	A	3370			•	3370	3370	3370	3370	31/0	3370	5470	0	*	**	**	U	3070	*		3370	3470	3270
It's important that more people share the	1183	571	612	1183			58	187	479	459	531	250	203	199	1126	43	5	8	921	137	59	66	597	210	286
responsibility of being a designated driver.	93%	90%	96%	93%			84%	92%	94%	93%	93%	93%	94%	90%	94%	76%	77%	56%	95%	86%	90%	78%			89%
	3370	3070	A	3370	-		0.470	32/0	J470	5570	3370	3370	3470	3070	0	*	**	**	STU	0070	*	*			0370
Our communities need more designated	1180	567	614	1180			60	189	478	453	527	246	206	201	1116	47	5	12	906	143	61	71			291
	93%	89%	96%	93%	1		87%	93%	94%	92%	92%	92%	96%	91%	93%	83%	77%	84%	94%	89%	92%	84%			90%
drivers.	9370	0370	90% A	9370			0/70	3370	5470	9270	9270	9270	90% M	9170	0	0370	1770	0470	SU SU	0370	9270	0470	3270		50%
People who volunteer as designated drivers	4442	554	589	1112			59	102	460	442	516	232	193	203	1084				877	139	55	72	FCF		286
	1143 90%	87%	92%	1143 90%	-	-		182 89%	91%	442 89%	90%	86%	90%		91%	41	87%	13 86%	91%	87%		73			88%
are leaders who care about others.	90%	8/76		90%			86%	89%	91%	89%	90%	80%	90%	92%	0	72%	8/76	80%	91%	8/76	84%	86%	91%	89%	88%
			A	****					***							49			0.00	400				200	
Designated drivers make a difference in their	1136	552	584	1136	-	-	54	181	466	434	515	235	191	195	1068		6	13	876	133	57	70			282
community, similar to those who volunteer to	89%	87%	91%	89%	-	-	79%	89%	92%	88%	90%	88%	89%	88%	89%	86%	100%	86%	91%	83%	87%	82%	90%	89%	87%
clean un a local nark or heln out at a food.			A					F	FI										SU						
Volunteering as a designated driver is a way of	1095	534	560	1095	-	-	57	176	444	417	511	219	189	176	1039	40	6	9	846	131	53	65			264
giving back to our community.	86%	84%	87%	86%	-	-	84%	86%	87%	84%	90%	82%	88%	79%	87%	70%	100%	62%	88%	82%	80%	77%		87%	82%
											KM		M		0				U			•			
Designated drivers are 'cool'.	1085	519	566	1085	-	-	58	174	435	418	492	224	184	185	1027	41	6	11	835	128	54	68			269
	85%	82%	88%	85%		-	85%	86%	86%	85%	86%	84%	86%	84%	86%	72%	100%	78%	87%	80%	83%	81%	85%	88%	83%
			Α				-								0			**	S			-			
If designated drivers got more credit for what	1085	532	553	1085			56	165	450	414	497	225	179	183	1023	43	6	12	838	130	56	61			262
they do, more people would volunteer to be	85%	84%	86%	85%		-	81%	81%	89%	84%	87%	84%	83%	83%	85%	76%	100%	84%	87%	81%	86%	71%		85%	81%
one.									GI						0	•	**	**	U		U*	•			
Designated drivers get enough credit for the	700	393	307	700	-	-	38	116	263	283	352	134	108	106	646	44	3	8	530	94	26	50			159
service they perform.	55%	62%	48%	55%	-	-	56%	57%	52%	57%	62%	50%	50%	48%	54%	76%	42%	56%	55%	59%	40%	59%		56%	49%
		В					•				KLM					N*	**	**	T	T		T*			
I would never be a designated driver. I prefer	372	233	139	372		-	29	55	143	146	202	75	45	49	328	33	3	8	269	65	14	24	201	74	97
to party with the rest of my friends.	29%	37%	22%	29%	-	-	42%	27%	28%	29%	35%	28%	21%	22%	27%	57%	42%	57%	28%	41%	22%	28%	32%	23%	30%
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		В					GHI*				KLM					N*	**	**		RT			W		W

⁻ Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30(**), Small Base: 100(*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30(**), Small Base: 100(*)
Table of Contents

8. [SUMMARY - LOW2BOX (DISAGREE)]

Please indicate the extent to which you agree or disagree with the following statements.

		Ge	nder		AGE			EDU	CATION			DE	M B		DEM A									DEM C	
	Total	Male	Female	18-34	35-54	55+	<hs< th=""><th rowspan="2">HS</th><th>Post Sec</th><th>Univ Grad</th><th>Use social media- Daily/few</th><th>Use social media- Weekly/few</th><th>Use social media- About once</th><th>Use social media-Never</th><th>Use the internet-</th><th>Use the internet- Weekly/few</th><th>Use the internet-</th><th>Use the internet- Never</th><th>Visit social networking sites-</th><th>Visit social networking sites-</th><th>Visit social networking sites-About</th><th>Visit social networking sites-Never</th><th>Active</th><th>Passive</th><th>Inactive</th></hs<>	HS	Post Sec	Univ Grad	Use social media- Daily/few	Use social media- Weekly/few	Use social media- About once	Use social media-Never	Use the internet-	Use the internet- Weekly/few	Use the internet-	Use the internet- Never	Visit social networking sites-	Visit social networking sites-	Visit social networking sites-About	Visit social networking sites-Never	Active	Passive	Inactive
											times a day		a month / few times a month		times a day	times weekly	a month / few times a month		Daily/few times a day	Weekly/few times weekly		Jaco Nevel			
		A	В	С	D	E	F	G	н	1	J	K	L	М	N	0	P	Q	R	S	Т	U	V	W	Х
Base: All Respondents	1274	635	639	1274			69	198	507	500	572	267	217	218	1195	59	6	14	962	161	67	84	626	326	322
Weighted	1275	634	641	1275			68	203	508	495	570	268	215	221	1197	57	6	14	965	160	65	85	624	327	323
I would never be a designated driver. I prefer	903	401	501	903			40	148	365	349	368	194	169	172	868	24	4	6	696	95	51	61	423	253	226
	71%	63%	78%	71%			58%	73%	72%	71%	65%	72%	79%	78%	73%	43%	58%	43%	72%	59%	78%	72%	68%	77%	70%
to party with the rest of my friends.	7170	0370	7670 A	/1/0	1	-	*	, 5,0	7270 F	7 170 F	0370	1270	7 570	1070	0	*	**	4370	72% S	3370	S*	*	0070	VX	70/0
Designated drivers get enough credit for the	575	241	334	575			30	88	245	212	219	134	107	115	551	13	4	6	435	66	39	34	266	145	164
service they perform.	45%	38%	52%	45%	1		44%	43%	48%	43%	38%	50%	50%	52%	46%	24%	58%	44%	45%	41%	60%	41%	43%	44%	51%
service triey perform.	4370	3070	52% A	4370			44%	4370	4070	4370	3070	3070	30%	3270	46%	24%	58%	44%	4370	4170	RSU*	4170	4370	44470	51% V
If designated drivers got more credit for what	190	102	88	190			13	39	58	80	73	43	36	38	174	14	-	2	126	30	9	24	79	50	61
	15%	16%	14%	15%			19%	19%	11%	16%	13%	16%	17%	17%	15%	24%		16%	13%	19%	14%	29%	13%	15%	19%
they do, more people would volunteer to be	1370	10%	1470	1370			1970	15% H	1170	10% H	1570	10%	1770	1/70	1370	N*	**	10%	1570	1970	1470	RT*	1570	1370	V V
one.	100	115	74	189			10	29	70	76	79	44	24	36	170	16		3	120	22	- 11	16	05	40	54
	189	115			-	-	10	14%	73 14%		14%		31		170 14%		-		130	32	11		95		
	15%	18%	12%	15%		-	15%	1476	14%	15%	14%	16%	14%	16%	14%	28% N*		22%	13%	20% R	17%	19%	15%	12%	17%
	400	B		400						mo.					480					- "		-			
Volunteering as a designated driver is a way of giving back to our community.	180	100	80	180			11	28	64	78	59	49	26	45	158	17	-	5	119	29	13	19	79	42	59
	14%	16%	13%	14%	-		16%	14%	13%	16%	10%	18%	12%	21%	13%	30%	••	38%	12%	18%	20%	23% R*	13%	13%	18% V
	400			100			-					J		JL		N*									
Designated drivers make a difference in their	139	82	57	139		-	14	22	42	61	55	33	24	26	129	8	-	2	89	27	8	15	60	38	41
community, similar to those who volunteer to	11%	13%	9%	11%		-	21%	11%	8%	12%	10%	12%	11%	12%	11%	14%	••	14%	9%	17%	13%	18%	10%	11%	13%
clean up a local park or help out at a food		В					GH*			Н										R		R*			
People who volunteer as designated drivers	131	80	52	131	-	-	9	21	48	53	55	37	22	18	113	16	1	2	88	21	10	12	59	35	37
are leaders who care about others.	10%	13%	8%	10%			14%	11%	9%	11%	10%	14%	10%	8%	9%	28%	13%	14%	9%	13%	16%	14%	9%	11%	12%
		В					•									N*	**	**			•	•			
Our communities need more designated	94	67	27	94	-	-	9	14	30	42	43	23	9	20	81	10	1	2	58	17	5	14	49	13	32
drivers.	7%	11%	4%	7%	-	-	13%	7%	6%	8%	8%	8%	4%	9%	7%	17%	23%	16%	6%	11%	8%	16%	8%	4%	10%
		В					H*							L		N*	**	**		R	*	R*	W		W
It's important that more people share the	92	63	28	92	-	-	11	17	29	36	40	18	12	22	70	14	1	6	44	22	7	18	38	17	37
responsibility of being a designated driver.	7%	10%	4%	7%	-	-	16%	8%	6%	7%	7%	7%	6%	10%	6%	24%	23%	44%	5%	14%	10%	22%	6%	5%	11%
		В					HI*									N*	**	**		R	R*	R*			VW
Designated drivers are people who take	90	56	34	90	-	-	8	13	33	35	42	23	10	14	69	15	1	4	55	15	6	13	44	18	27
personal responsibility for the well-being of	7%	9%	5%	7%	-	-	11%	7%	7%	7%	7%	9%	5%	6%	6%	26%	23%	29%	6%	10%	9%	16%	7%	6%	8%
others.		В					•									N*	**	**				R*			
I admire and respect people who volunteer to	83	51	32	83	-	-	8	15	27	33	35	18	11	19	66	11	1	4	47	18	6	12	35	14	34
be designated drivers.	7%	8%	5%	7%	-	-	11%	8%	5%	7%	6%	7%	5%	9%	6%	19%	23%	31%	5%	12%	9%	14%	6%	4%	11%
		В					•									N*	**	**		R		R*			VW
Designated drivers give peace of mind to	78	46	32	78	-	-	9	19	26	24	38	18	6	15	60	13	1	4	46	16	6	11	37	8	33
families.	6%	7%	5%	6%		-	13%	9%	5%	5%	7%	7%	3%	7%	5%	23%	13%	31%	5%	10%	10%	13%	6%	3%	10%
							HI*	HI			L					N*	**	**		R		R*	W		VW
Designated drivers save lives.	70	44	26	70	-		8	10	21	32	35	18	7	11	58	8	1	2	42	17	3	8	34	10	26
	6%	7%	4%	6%			11%	5%	4%	6%	6%	7%	3%	5%	5%	15%	23%	16%	4%	11%	4%	10%	5%	3%	8%
		В					H*									N*	**	**		R		R*			w

- Column Proportions:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)
- Column Means:
Columns Tested (5%): A/B,C/D/E,F/G/H/I,J/K/L/M,N/O/P/Q,R/S/T/U,V/W/)
Minimum Base: 30 (**), Small Base: 100 (*)
Table of Contents